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UNION PRODUCTION for amendment to
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GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

Stute of Nefo Wexico
© il Eonsgerbation Commission

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L, PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
K. 8 JONNNY WALKER

MEMBER
P, O, BOX 971V
SANTA FR
December 31, 1962
Mr. George Verity , Re: Case No. 2654
Verity, Burr & Cooley Order No. R=2404
; Attorneys at Law
; 152 Petroleum Center Building - Arplicant:
§ Faraington, New Mexico southern Union Production Co.
§ Dear 8ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above~referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

; Very truly yours,

Al ke (),

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC X

OTHER Mr. Norman Woodruff
Mr. John Anderson

Mr. Guy Buell




No. 32-62

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARTNG -~ THURSDAY - NOVEMBER 8, 1962

9 A.M. ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
. STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, alternate examiner:

CASE 2682: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for the
creation of a new pool and the estaklishment of special
rules and regulations, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of
a new o0il pool to be designated the Simpson-Gallup 0Oil Pool
comprising the S/2 of Section 23, SW/4 of Section 24, N/2
of Section 25, and the NE/4 of Saction 26, Township 28 North,
Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant
further seeks the establishment of special pool rules in-
cluding the provisions for 80-acre proration units.

CASE 2683: Application of Curtis R. Inman for approval of a unit
agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Carnero Peak Unit

. Area comprising 12,151 acres, more or less, of State, Federal

. and Fee lands in Townships 22 and 23 South, Ranges 24 and

25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 2684: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a triple completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its H. T. Mattern {NCT-A)
Well No. 3, located in Unit P of Section 24, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple
completion (conventional) to produce oil from the Paddock,
Blinebry, and Drinkard 0il Pools through parallel strings
of tubing. ’

CASE 2685: Application of Gulf 0Oil Corporation for a triple completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its Grahai: State (NCT-I)
Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 19, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lea Cournity, New Mexico, as a triple completion
(conventional) to produce 0il from the Paddock, Blinebry,
and Drinkard 0Oil Poecls through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2686: Application of Marathon 0il Company for a dual completion,
Lea County, iew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its State Hansen Well No.
5, located in Unit H of Section 16, Township 20 South, Rarnge
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion
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CASE 2686 (Cont.)
(conventional), to produce oil from the Weir-Blinebry and
Monument~Tubb Pools through parallel strings of 1.41 ID
and 2-inch ID tubing.

e CASE 2687: Application of Shell 0il Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to complete its Emerald Unit Well No. 1
located in Unit C of Section 23, Township 16 South, Range
32 East, Lea County, New Mexico as a dual completion
{(Cconventional) to produce oil from the Penrcse and Wolfcamp
formations through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2688: Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company for a quadruple
Completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its State
Bridges Well No. 95 located in Unit P of Section 26, Town-
ship 17 south, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a
quadruple completion (conventioral) to produce oil from the
Abo, Wolfcamp, Pennsylvanian and Devonian formations through
parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2689: Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company for a dual completion
and certain administrati- . procedures, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to .
complete its State Bridges Well No. 27-DD located in Unit H
of Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County,
New Mexico as a dual completion (conventional) to produce
oil from the Vacuum (San Andres) Pool and an undesignated
Yeso pool through parallel strings of 2 3/8 inch and 2 3/8
x 1 1/4 inch tapered tubing strings. Applicant further seeks
the establishment of administrative procedures whereby similar
dual completions could be approved in this area.

CASE 2690: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for a special.
allowable, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the assignment of
a special allowable to its Mexco "A" Well No. 2, located
in Unit I of Section 2, Township 17 South, Range 32 East,
Maljamar Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Said well offsets
and has received a response from Boller and Nichols Water-
flood project in said Section 2.
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CASE 2691:

CASE 2692:

CASE 2693:

' CASE 2694:

CASE 2695:
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Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for the creation
of a new gas pool and establishment of special rules and
regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the .
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool for
the Morrow formation underlying Sections 18, 19, 20, and 29,
Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant further seeks establishment of special pool rules
including provisions for 640-acre proraticn units and the
allocation of allowables to non-marginal wells in the pro-
portion that each well's acreage factor bears to the total
of the acreage factors for all non-marginal wells in the pool.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an exception
to a Commission shut-in order, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Rule 15 (A) Order R-1670, Southeast New Mexico Gas Proration
Rules and Regulations, to permit its Shell-Amerada State “A"
Unit Well No. 1 located in Unit P, Section 33, Township 11
South, Range 33 East, Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, to produce a minimum of 2000 MCF per
month in exception to an overproduction shut-in notice.

Application of NWJ Producing Company for an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox o©il well
location 330 feet from the South and West lines of Section
14, Township 15 South, Range 38 East, Medicine Rock-Devonian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in exception to Rule 3, Order

--R~2315, Medicine Rock-Devonian Pool Rules.

Application of Southern Union Production Company for an

. arendment to the Northwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules

and Regulations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an amendment to Order R~1670 as amended by Order No.
R-~2086, Rules and Requlations for Prorated Gas Pools, San
Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
to permit wells ordered shut-in for extended periods to make
up accumulated overproduction to produce a minimum of 500 MCF
each month during such shut-in.

In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of the 0il
Conservation Commission to consider revising Commission
Orders R-333-C & D and R~333-E as the same relate to the
season for taking Northwest New Mexico gas well deliverability
tests and to the procedure for taking and calculating such
tests, San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico.
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CASE 2670: (Cont)

iqg/

Application of Elwyn C. Hale for a quadruple completion,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks approval of the quadruple completion (combination)
of his Hale State Well No. 3, located in Unit H of Section 2,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea Zounty, New Mexico, in
such 2 manner as to produce oil from the Devonian, McKee,
Waddell and Ellenburger Pools, North Jusiis Field, through

two strings of 2 7/8 inch casing and two strings of 3 1/2

inqh casing all cemented in a common well bore.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Iﬂ THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALL!D BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COIKISSIW OF NEW MEXICO FOR

m PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

l

: CASE MO. 2694

: Oxcar Mo. R-2404

APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION
COMPANY FOR AN AMENDMENT TO THE NORTHWEST
NEW MEXICO GAS PRORATION RULEE AND REGULA-
'rxon

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
lov.-bo: 8, 1962, at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, before Daniel S.
Butuz. Examinexr duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Com—
‘nisoion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as thes “Com
imission,” in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules
and Regulations.

a quorum being present, haviog considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommsndations of the Examiner, Daniel
8. Natter, and being fully advised in the premises,

i
5
3
i
H

{1) That due public notice having besn given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
isubject matter therxeof.

3
H
i

i
|
:: WOW, on this_ 3]st day of December, 1962, the Commission,
1
|
!
[

{2) That under the provisions of Order No. R-1670 as
‘amended by Order No. R-2086, the Commission has ordered over-
iprodeced wells shut-in for extended periods of time in oxder to
effect a balancing of accumulated overproduction in excess of
previously assigned allowables.

*’ (3) That the applicant, Southern Union Production Company,

'proposes that the Commission should allow wells shut-in for over-
;;production to produce up to 500 NCF of gas each month during such
‘shat=-in perieds in oxder to prsvent lessors from t.x-innting oil

‘nad gas leases because of non-production.

‘ (4) That undexr the provisions of Order ¥o. R-1670 as
| amended by Order Bo. R-2086, wells are shut~in because of over-

”production in oxrder to protect correlative rights.

et et e et e € e
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i (5) That the applicant has failed to astablish that

1

approvul ©oZ the subject application would either prevent waste
br protect correlative rights,

!
z (6) That the applicant has failed to establish that

‘mpproval of the subject application would be in ths interest of
conservation of oil or gas.

E
i
i
k
!

(7) That the subject application should be denjed.

(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.

{2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

htq of such further orders as the Commission may d.u necessary.

DORE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein~
*hben designated.

STATE OF KEW MEXICO
OIL cmmmon MSIO'

7 #CEZ'WLW

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
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WY MEXTCO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF APPLICATION OF . )
SOUTHERN UNTION PRODUCTION COMPANY )
FOR AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. )
R-1670 AND AMENDATORY ORDER NO. g

)

7

de; { f
CASE NO. 47 ’

re + P

R-2086 PROMULGATING GENFRAL RULES

AllD REGULATIONS, NORTHWESTERN

NEU MEXICO )
APPLICATIOR

To the Secretary-Director of the

0il Conservation Commission of

the State of New Mexico:

Southern Union Production Company, herein called "Applicant" hereby
mekes application for an amendment of the rules and regulatibns adopted
in Order No. R-16T70 (May 20, 1960) and Amendatory Order No. R-2086 (October
13, 1961) for prorated gas pools in Northwestern New Mexico and in support
of such Application Applicant respectfully states and represents:

1.

Applicant is a corporation organized under the laws of the State of
Delaware and is qualified to do business in the State of Neﬁ Mexico.
Applicant's principal place of business and principal office is located
at the following address:

Fidelity Union Tower
1507 Pacific
Dallas, Texas

2.

By the aforesaid orders the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

adopted rules and regulations for prorated gas pools in Northwestern New

Mexico which require, in certain instances, that wells be shut-in for extended

periods to effect a balancing of accumulated production in excess of previously

assigned allowables.

3. .

Applicant has been advised by the Regional 0il and Gas Supervisor of the
United States Department of Interior, Geological Survey, that, in his opinion,
oil and gas leases covering Indian Lands in Northwestern New Mexico issued on

the required Bureau of Indian Affairs form specify a lease term extending:
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"For the term of 10 years from and after approval hereof by
the Secretary of the Interior and as much longer thereafter
as oil and/or gas is produced in paying quantitics from said

land."”
are subject to termination by the Indian Lessors for nonproduction of oil or
gas from the leased lands extending for periods of one or more calendar months

after the primery term of 1C yéars.

If the interpretation‘of the Regional 0il and Gas Supervisor be well
taken, shut-in of wells on Indian leases for overproduction will subject
Indian Lessees Lo possible termination of their leases and loss of valuable
property rights.

L.

This exposure to possible termination of Indian leases can be avoided
through the amendment of rules and regulatiops adopted in Order Nos. R-16T0
and R-2086 so as to provide that wells on Indian leases or on pooled units
composed in part of Indian leases which would, under existing rules be shut-in
for accumlated overproduction, be assigned a minimm allowable rate of
producfion of 500 MCF for each month during periods necessary to effect a
balance of prior overproduction. Applicant is of the opinion that such 2an
amendment would be consistent with the prevention of waste and the protection
of correlative rights and therefore proposes its adoption.

WHEREFORE, Southern Union Production Company prays that after notice
and hearing, the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission make and enter an
order, amending its rules and regulations as proposed in this Application.

Respectfully submitted,

SOUTE UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY

By

ice President
APPLICANT

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY
Attorneys for Southern Union

Prodii;égg;Compapy//7 -
oy
By - ::,::;f’ P

<
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STAT OF TLXAS )
COULTY OF DALLAS ) E ’

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
A+ . Vicderzehr, Vice President of Southern Union Production Company, wvho,
upon his ozth, stated that he executed the above and» I‘orégoing Application
on behelf of Sout‘xqei'n"Union Production Company, =nd that to the best of his

knowledge and belief the matters and facts therein stated are truc and correct.

Notary Public in and for
Dallas County, Texas

Sworn to and subscribed this the Z“j day of M , 1962.

My Commission Expires:

June 1, 1963

STATE O %
)

Fzj

COUNTY OF

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared

» to me known to be the person describeé: in and
vho executed the foregoing instrument, and acknowledged that he executed the

same as his free act and deed.

Notary Public in ard for
County,

My Commission Expires:
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ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAWwW
SuITeE 15Z PETROLEUM CENTER BUilDING
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICOD
R . Il - ,
) N . :
4 , GED. L. VERITY October 8, 1932 ‘ .
B ; JoeL B. BURR, JR.
. ' WM. J. CooLEY TELEPHONE 325-1702

VERITY. BURrR & COOLEY ’ é/{

NORMAN 5. THAYER
RAy 8, JONEB

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith is an original and two copies of an j
Application for an Amendment to Order R-1670, and {
Amendatory Order R-2086.

Will you please set this case for hearing and give ,
notice thereof? :

Very truly yours,
VERITY, BURR & COOLEY .
" -

) V% P y 7 ~
By‘,éfégiﬁéﬁ 4§4§Z¥/ﬁ

“Ged. L. Verity

GLV:mts
Enc.

cc: Phil McGrath, U.S.G.S.

DOCKET MAILED

Dme.éféfé Cs

A

BN N AR i i T




ZACHRY # 19
Basin Dakota Pool

Sec. 12, Twp. 28 N, Rge. 10 W.
San Juan County, MNaw Mexico

Production 500 MCF

o | Price of Gas - 13¢ per/ MCF
» | Gross Income 500 MCF © 13¢ = $ 65.00
Less Federal Royalty 12 1/2 percent -8.125
 $56.875
Balance After Federal Royalty - $56.875

(Less Following Taxes Caloulated on 7/8 of Gross Income)

Conservation Tax 001l percent $ .079625
School Tax .02 percent 1.137%
Severence Tax ' .025  percemt 1.421875
County and School District Tax .024  percent ‘ 1.365
| | §52.87L
Balance After Federal Royalty and Taxes $52.8T%
. Less Operating Expense - }ionthly Average 30.91 ‘
$21.961
Net Income v $21.96

BEFORE EXAMINFER NUTTER
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rea _ : - ' BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. : Santa Fe, New Mevico
o November 8, 1962 i
v ;e EXAMINER HEARING
4 §8 | IN THE MATTER OF: )
£ )
e N Application of Southern Union Production )
, = Company for an amendment to the Northwest )
&2 New Mexico Gas Proration Rules and Regu- )
~ lations. Applicant, in the above-styled }
' o cause, seeks an amendment to Order R-1670 )} Case 2694
- Eg as amended by Order No. R-2086, Rules )
and Regulations for Prorated Gas Pools, )
%g San Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley and Sando- )
— val Counties, New Mexico, to permit wells )
B~ 5 ordered shut~in for extended periods to )
g§ jg make up accumulated overproduction to )
¥ ;3 produce a minimum of 500 MCF each month )
gg gé - during such shut-in. )
& : :
Eﬂ BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.
=
= TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
A Sey : '
- =y MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 2694.
e ~ .
e Eg MR, DURRETT: Application of Southern Union Production
P ;3 i3 Cdmpany for an amendment to the Northwest New Mexico Gas Pro-
i ] Q o : :
5¢ ,
4 g ration Rules and Regulations.,
e g
» 27 MR. VERITY: George L. Verity for the applicant., I
3
~ would like toc make an opening statement with regard to this
pi '
. matter., Practically all modern oil and gas leases have a provi-
b sion to the effect that the lease will be held in force and
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effect beyond its primary term for as long'a period of time as

oil or gas is produced in paying quantities from the land. This
paying quantities has been defined by most courts to mean not the
return of the initial investment, but paying quantities meaning

merely a profit over and above month to month operating expenses.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PMONE 32%.1182

The Commission, in its wisdom, has seen fit to make pro-~
ration orders with which Southern Union is in accord, and on
occasion without anyone being in fault wells and gas pools will
become overproduced. This happens occasionally in Northwest New

Mexico. The praying quantities clause, the produced in paying

quantities clause of the ordinary gas lease thus come into

question if a well is shut in and not allowed to produce at all

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

ke

v for a periocd of time.
3 ‘

Southern Union does not take the position, and in fact it

¥
(% :
resists the concept that a well which has been overproduced and
£

® is shut in should terminate by its terms under the thought that

X

ia it is not producing in paying quantities, but particularly the

United States Geological Survey for the Navajo Tribe has given

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

-
ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

notice to Southern Union, and I think other producers in the area}

PHONE 243.6691

that if a well is shut in for one or more months, the Navajo

- Tribe may take the attitude that it has terminated by virtue of

its terms.

For this reason Southern Union has filed its application
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

SANTA FE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 283.397!

PHONE 243.6691

- : PAGE
I

‘and would like the Commission to enter, and thinks that it's

necessary ﬁo protect correlatiVe'rights, that the Commission
enter an order amending Order R-1670 in its various aspects,
I believe A, B, C, D, E and F, and Order No. R-2086 which have
promulgated rules and»regulations for the production of gas from
Northwestefn New Mexico. That»wés our application.

At this time I am amenable to ‘an amendment to our prayer for
a change of rules here by reason of the fact that El Paso Natural
Gas Cémpany approached us prior to this hearing and said that
they would object to a general order that allowed 500,000 MCF of
production a month from a well even though it was overproduced ang
under a shut-in order, if such an ordef'ﬁas to'ge'géhéraily
applicable to all wells in the pocl. They are sympathetic with
the problem that\I have outlined regarding termination of leases
and have suggested that in lieu of a general minimum order of
500 MCF applying to any well, that the Commission amend the
rules to provide that any operator whose lease was in jeopardy,
by virtue of such shut-in provisions, should have the right to
apply to the Commission for an administrative order setting out
his peril with regard to the possibility of losing his lease,
and that fhe Commission then enter an administrative order grant-
ing such relief as was necessary.

We are amenable to such change of our application, provided
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that the administrative authority is granted on the district

level so that if Southern Union or another operator came up to the
end of a month and suddenly realized that they were in this
situation they could get administrative relief at the district

level and wouldn't have to come possibly to Santa Fe.

FARMINGTON, N,
PHONE 325.11R82

MR. NUTTER: Would your 500 MCF still stand, Mr.

Verity?

MR. VERITY: As a maximum, yes, sir. We think it's

-+

necessary that if we are going to set aside a shut-in order of the

<

Commission that we keep it to the minimum figure that will graﬁ%

4
PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ib i
§~ It gé relief that is necessary, and we have some evidence as to why
ig ﬁ o gg we think 500,000 MCF per month is the proper place this should
. }F: E i be placed.
} b Eﬂ MR. NUTTER: When we received the application and were
z Eg preparing the léfgl notice of the case, frankly we interpreted
te §§ the applicatiogggggﬁanting this provision for Indian leases.
g Eé However, we weren't sure that you wanted to restrict to Indian
L: é§ ié leases, so we advertised it without any restriction as to any
5; §§ type of leases.
* T H MR. VERITY: I don't think it should be restricted to
T
. - Indian leases. I really believe that probably the only place the
z; problem will be acute is on Indian leases.

MR. NUTTER: But the notice we gave to cover any kind
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N. ™
PHONE 32%-1182

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

PHONE 243.669)

of lease is satisfactory?

MR. VERITY: I think the administrative order should be
this broad. Probably it wouldn't be effectuated except in
Indian lease situations, because in the ordinary fee lease I
think there's less possibility thap~the courts might cancel or
terminate for non-production if it had previously been over-
produced than there is no Indian leases, because they take the
position that this Commission has no authority over their land
or properties.

MR. NUTTER: We will so amend the case, Mr. Verity, so
that this will be directed towards aﬁ administrative procedure
rather than a blanket exception.

MR. VERITY: This would be for administrative authority
at district level?

MR. NUTTER: Yes.

MR. VERITY: With that I would like to call Mr. Minick.

| (Witness sworn,)

LYNN MINICK

called as a witness, having been first duly swornm, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

Q State your name, please,
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‘A My name is Lynn Minick.

Q What is your occupation, Mr. Minick?
R A I am a petroleum engineer,
: - 22 Q By whom are you employed at the present time?
g_ - gé A I'm employed by Southern Union Production Company.
¢z
% " Q What is your educaéional background, very briefly?
g A Degree in petroleum and natural gas engineer, Texas
- A &M Céllege, worked for Southern Union Production as petroleum ‘

engineer for seven years.

g
S
&
<
=
5
v
O :
- EE Q Are you presently located in their Farmington field
o &~ ok .
’ (~ 4 §§ office, district office?
"" 8 0 8
e s gg A Yes, sir.
] z “a -
” ac Q Are you familiar with the production situation generally
& Eﬂ in the San Juan Basin and in Northwestern New Mexico?
e <2
. §§ A Yes, I am.
X ] m PO . .
) Q Have you familiarized yourself over a period of the
- - ’ |
- eg past several days with the costs of producing gas wells in that “
“ R :é area?
- Q ‘g
EL A Yes, I have.
$8
i

Q Mr. Minick, are you familiar with the fact that the
vast majority of the oil and gas leases in Northwestern New

Mexico provide that they must be producing oil or gas in pay-

ing quantities if they are to be held?
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

A Yes, I mean we were informed by the United States
Geoiogical Survey that Indian leases, if not produced in paying
quantities for a well each month, that the lease would be in
jeovardy of being terminated._

Q Have you ma@e any étudy as to the cost of producing
gas wells in your aféa?

A Yes, I have. I went through the company records for
(phe past nine months on average trying to determine average
operating costs on the various wells and found that the operating
costs on wells varied greatly from well to well as well as month
to monﬁh. However, we did take an average of as many és fifty
wells to come up with the average operating cost.

Q What all did you conéider in arriving ét the average
operating'cost?

A We considered all direct charges to the well mainten-
ance. The only thing we did not include was office overhead or
indirect expense from our Dallas office,

Q Does Southern Union keep an accurate record of the cost
of operating its wells?

A Yes, sir, we do, we have an I.B.M. recording of it.

Q Have you prepared an exhibit which would show the
income to a Dakota gas well in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool if it had

production of 500 MCF for one month?
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A Yes, sir, I have.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhi=-
bit No. 1 was marked for iden-
tification.)

Q I hand you what the reporter has marked Exhibit No. 1.

wWill you explain it to us, please?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

S
JE A We took an average of fifteen Dakota wells, our Dakota
Eg wells had the most expenses with the operating cost due to drip
P

. EE tanks which réquired greater attention. That is the reason we

R

b W took the Dakota. We came up with an average cost. We picked an

R .
Q .

" Z, average Dakota which we list here as the Zachary No. 19, showing

LI ~ T _
o :g the operational costs for an average of a nine-month period. In

& O L3

ix Es ;g the Basin-Dakota Pool that gas is selling for thirteen cents per

1 & CE | MCF,

e gg We show then the gross income of $65.00 less our Federal

i —

™ gg royalty of 124%, less the following taxes, conservation tax,

,E: >; school tax, severance tax, county and school district tax, and
: =

i Eg also less our average operating expense of $30.91, and at that

- , .

s 35 producing rate of 500 MCF we would show a profit or net income
~ of $21.96.

Q Mr. Minick, when you say the average cost of $30.91,

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.669

C are you referring to the average cost of your Zachary No. 19
Well for a period of nine months?
o A That is correct.

S Q Did you make a study with regard to the average cost of
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Dakota takes in the area?
¥
A Yes .
. Q What did you find was the average cost per month?
- A The average cost on the Dakota was $39.92 per month.

They varied greatly depending on the number of days the wells

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

weTe on production from as low as $14.00 a month to above $39.00

a month,

Q In your opinion, in order to be assured that a well in

Northwestern New Mexico is producing gas in paying quantities,
you think it's necessary that you have the right to produce it
in the amount of 500 MCF per month?

A Yes, I do.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

Q Mr. Minick, in the nature of gas production, does it

oftentimes occur that wells become overproduced?

:‘; A Yes. It is not uncommon, particularly during the winter

;L where the pipeline has some wells and you are unable to get to

;2 them, the wells were overproduced and been shut in by the Commissifon.
ifﬁ Q In your opinion, is it necessary that the Commission

e

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUGUERQUE, N. M.

amend its rules with regard to Northwestern New Mexico gas pools

PHONE 243.669)

to permit a minimum allowable even on shut-in wells of 500 MCF

- per month?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you think that this is necessary in order to protect
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the correlative rights of the producers in the area?

A Yes, sir, I do.

F

Q Do you think that this need to protect correlative

ba ;% ‘rights would be adequately safeguarded if the 500,000 MCF minimum

e gé allowable were grantéd in those cases where the Commission has |
;;i_ i shut in a well only on administrative order after application?

& A Yes, I believe so.

? Q State whether or not you feel this authority should be

- vested in the district levels

;; A Yes, I believe this authority should be in the district

’ level due to the fact that at times an operator may not be aware

until near the end of the month that a particular lease has not

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3871

been produced and would need quick relief which could be gotten

at the district level., I believe that it is necessary: %o obtain

the relief that we feel is necessary.
MR. VERITY: We offer Exhibit No. 1 in evidence.
MR, NUTTER: Exhibit 1 will be admitted in evidence,

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 1 was admitted in evidence,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR. VERITY: I believe that'!s all we have.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Minick?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a few questions.
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g' MR, NUFTER: Mr. Durrett.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Minick, you are familiar with the rules and regula-

tions governing the Commission and with the statutes as passed

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325.1182

by the State of New Mexico applicable to this Commission? .

A Yes.

Q I believe you stated on dirsct examination that in your
opinion this would protect correlative rights, is that correct?
A Yes.

Q I would like to go into detail with you a little bit

on that. Would you expléin as to how you feel correlative rights

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 963.3971

would be prot&ted?

MR.VERITY: You might excuée my interruption., I feel
this is a legl question and would request permission to answer
it.

MR, NUTTER: The witness stated that he thought it would

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

protect corrdative rights. He wust have had a legal opinion

there,

PHONE 243.6691

MR, DURRETT: Let me clabify my question a little bit,
Mr. Verity‘ I would like to read to you the definition of correla-
— tive rights, My, Minick, appearing in the definitions preceding

ihe‘rules, mdvthen 1 would like to ask you if you feel that this

————
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would fall within that jefinition. These jefinitions read as

N, M.
5.1182

FARMINGTON:
PHONE 3z

M.

BANTA FE. N.
PHONE 082.3971
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3.669
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follows: “Correlative rights shall mean the opportunity af forded

go far &S it is practicable ro do s0, LO the owner of each pro=-

perty in a pool tO produce without waste his Jjust and equitable

share,of the oil or gas, OT voth, ip the pool, being an amonn®,

g0 far as can be practically determined, and so far as can be

practicably obtained without wastie, substantially in the propor-

tion that the quantity of recoverable oil or £aS5 or both, under

such property pears ¢ the total recoverable 0il or &35 or both,

in the pool, and for such purpese Lo use his Jjust and equitable

share of the reservolr energye"”

In your opinion, would that for this case fall within the

protection of correlative rights, uynder that definition?

A gExactly under thab definition, noe 1in regard o our

share of the production, 1 was speaking.more of the fact ghat the

lease would be in jeopardy if we were not allowed tO produce

this and we would possibly lose our lease On which we had a

well prdducing which we would also 10se, and %€ would not nave our

rights protected.

Q (By Mr. purrett) To go 28 1ittle bit further into the

point, 1 believe Mr. Verity will g0 along with me to the extent

that the New Mexico gupreme court has held that correlative right

are directly related U0 wastes NOW» referring 'O this applicatio
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do you feel that this application will prevent waste in any
manner other than economic waste to the operators own personal
income?

MR. VERITY: I object to the question, first on the

grounds that correlative rights are not related only to waste.

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

Correlative rights are the relation of one party's right to the

E, Inc.

relation of the owners of their mineral interests and working

interests in the pool. In this particular situation correlative

rights are involved because if in order to protect all correlativg

D

rights the Commission shuts in one lease completely and totally,

then they, if the Indian Tribe is correct about termination of

lease, they have destroyed by this rule the correlative rights

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

of the party whose lease is terminated and he does not have his
correlatiye rights to produce his just share of the oil and/or
gas from the pobl..

Therefore, I think the question is improper and that the
witness?! original answer that correlative rights are affected and

that this order is necessary to protect them is correct.

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

MR, DURRETT: May the Examiner please, I do not wish to

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

examine Mr. Verity, so I'll withdraw my question and state a new
question to the witness.
- Q (By Mr. Durrett) Do you feel that this application, as

presented to this Commission, will prevent waste of natural
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: resources?
éi A Yes, I bélieve it will.
; B Q Will you please explain how it will?

A In the event that a lease was terminated due to a well

being overproduced and shut in and the Indian lease was terminated

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

and we would lose our particular well, that well would not be

.produced, therefore there would be waste involved in that we would]

not be able to produce oil and gas.
Q Would that well not revert to the Indians and would
they not have the right to produce. that well or drill new wells

as they always have had as the royalty owners?

A It would probably reverﬁ to the Indians, that would be

SANTA P, N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

a legal question in the courts 1 imagine before it would all come
about.

Q If it would not revert to the Indians, then there is no
reason for this application being filed. We would have to assume

it would revert to Indians or therets no reason for this rule to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

be passed?

A That is correct. We would be in jeopardy of losing the

PHONE 243.669t

y lease as well as the wells.,
- Q - If you did lose it, the Indians would always have the
- right to produce it as they always have as a royalty owner and as

a fee owner if you assumed the lease terminated and it was no
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bé
) | longer in operation, ﬁhey would have the entire fee, would that
,f g be correct?
” H A I am sure it would. I'm not familiar with their
v Z? operations, but I would assume that would be correct.
;“ %g’ MR. NUTTER: Let's put it this way, Mr. Minick, if the
E e gas were produced, if the gas were not produced there might be
- g waste? - |
- K
> A That'!s correct.
- LUH; / MR. NUTTER: Do y'ou have another question?
B % MR. DURRETT: Yes, I have one other question.
EE :5 Q  (By Mr. Durrett) Do you>f‘ee1 that this Commission has
B é gg the jurisdiction, and I'1l let Mr. Verity object to this if he
- :_‘E would like, to protect operators in their leases, which is in
~ E effect drawing a lease for the parties?
- E‘ A I dontt believe I quite understand your question.
. E MR. NUTTER: I believe the provision of the lease prove
'N E ides if it's nét produced in thirty days.
t L;‘g :é‘ MR. VERITY: May I answer the question?
: gz Q It will terminate. Don't you feel that that would be,
: i% the Commission if it gpproved this application, would be. drawing
Lo the lease in effect: for the parties, changing the terms of that
!,,_ lease? |
MR. VERITY: I object to the question.
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MR. NUTTER: Would you give your opinion on that?

MR. VERITY: Yes, I would like ﬁo. I don't think that
this would be in any way redrafting the lease. Of course, the
whole point of our application is that if the Commiésion rules
are to be applied strictly so that a lease is shut in over a
period of months without it being permitted to produce, then the
lease is going to terminate by virtue of the order of this Com;
mission, not by virtue of the intent of the parties or the
terms of the instrument, but because this Commission in its
police power intervenes with the right of the individual to con-
tinue his lease in force. This is the whole point of our appli-
cation, that the rules should not be sd stringent or inflexible
that it would cause an individual to lose his lease, but that
rather the waste should be protected against or prevented, and
correlative rights should be protected in such a manner that
everybody's rights are enjoyed to the fullest and a lease should
be curtailed down to the minimum point to where it would not be
permanent. If it comes to that point, then the Commission, we
feel, should allow that minimum amount of production so that the
individual's economic interest will not be forfeited if the law
comes to this,

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Verity, you stated that you felt that

this shut-in order would intervene with the right of the

<f
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individual to keep his lease in force and effect. Do you think
that an order such as the one you have oroposed here would inter-
vene with the right of the royalty owner under the terms of the
lease to cancel the lease?

MR. VERITY: This is the’reason when you ask "Should it

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

be confined to Indian leases"; I don't think that it should be,
but the problem is not so acute with the fee lease as it is with
an Indian lease because if it's overproduced the fee royalty

owner who is unequitably subject to the law of New Mexico and the

rules and regulations of this Commission can not complain that

he has had this month's royalty last month; if you follow me.

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

- But the theory of the Indians is that we haven't had this
a month's royalty at all, even though you say it was overproduced
last month, we say we were entitled to take whatever we took out

of it and you can't tell us that we can't,

The problem is much more acute with regard to an Indian leass,
and there's a greater possibility that the courtsmight hold the

lease terminated in the case of the Indian lease than in the case

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

of the fee lease. I don't think it's going to be cancelled in .

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

either instance, and Southern Union doesn't think it should be.
We don't think that the courts would so hold. We can't prejudge
- these courts and we have been wrong before about it, and we feel

we should not be put to the jeopardy_of losing a lease.
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MR, NUTTER: Before I get on with some questions to

Mr. Minick, I want to ask you, Mr. Verity, in setting ﬁp this

’;‘ - »administ’rative procedure, what woxild constitute the proof of
e :? peril that the overator would have to present to get the exception?

;‘ %; MR. 4VERITY: It seems to me reasonable that the operatdr

Rh é) 5 should make showing that his lease is non-productive unless he’s
;‘ ’é\ given an administrative order of 500,000 MCF allowable for the.
z? E mohth.
" Luﬂ) MR. NUTTER: There would b-e no proof of anything except
: | % that the well has not produced yet this month?
e E‘ g | MR. VERITY: Proof that it's not allowed to produce.
g § 22 | MR. NUTTER: Under a shut-in order.

| g : E MR, VERITY: And this is the point I think that El Paso
b E is making, that it should be a matter of a lease rather than a

: : § well. In other words, if a lease has got one well that's not

e E under a shut-in order and another one that is, they dcn't have a

| :: E probler, but you only need production in paying quantities from

: Li § :é the lease, not from each well on the lease.
i §§ MR. NUTTER: Minimum amount of gas, say one MCF would
: 3 :
: 52 not be in paying quantities, woul‘d not hold the lease?"

- MR. VERITY: No, it would not, because the law has with

~. :_ ‘ pretty much unifbrmity held paying/qtiantities meaning some profit

over and above the ¢ost of operation,
’
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I have one thing with regard to Mr. Durrett's question that
I would like to get in the record, I can do it with the witness.

B I think really it's apparent if I could make the statement. Some

waste would occur if you allow these leases to be terminated,

R

because although the leasehold estate would revert to the Indian

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

-~

Tribe or to the owner of the mineral interest, the oil and gas

leases uniformly provide that the lessee may recover whatever

TROCE

personal property he has placed on the lease. This means if the

Indians say "Well, the lease is terminated and there's no out to

H
ﬁ' this at all"™, then the operator goes in and pulls his tubing and
g gg pulls his pipe and there's no well there.
g gg Now, if the property has been partially depleted, which
Z0
o TE certainly at this instance it would, you might leave a great

v

measure of unrecovered gas in the ground which still would not be
" a sufficient amount of gas to justify tﬁe drilling and completion

of a new well. So, although the lease reverts, the personal

property and the development of the iease does not revert. No

one is entitled to that except the owner of the lease.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

MR. NUTTER: Can the owner of the lease plug the well?

PHONE 243.66%1

MR. VERITY: He not only can, he must under your orders.
— He must do this when he pulls his pipe. Certainly if the lease is

terminated he's going to recover his personal property, which are

sizeable values on leases.
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[ S

MR. NUTTER: Is this an automatic thing that he recovers
his personal property, or would that be part of the judgment of
b ‘ the court?

MR. VERITY: WNo, this is a matter of contract. A lease

universally provides that the lessee may recover any property

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%5-1182

that he places on it. This is an exception to the general rule
of law which would make pipe that is cemented into the ground a
part of the real estate, so for this reason, even though you put
a building on the lease, cement pipe in the groﬁnd, set a tank
there, even though these would be in the nature of permanent

installations so that they might be a part of the real estate

under normal legal considerations, the oil and gas lease itself

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

provides that any property that the lessee places upon the lease
may be removed by the lessee at his will or at the termination of
the lease.

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Minick, to get on witbh some cf these other things.

You stated that over a nine-month period the Basin-Dakota

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

head and office expense in Dallas. Just what type of maintenance

] i
; Z9
; e vo
: . g: Zachary No. 19 had had an average operating cost of $30.917
e =1
’, g g
- i A That's correct.
%} - Q You also said this included maintenance but no over-

are you including there?
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A I am including maintenance dn the particular separators,
tanks or any maintenance on the particular well,
- Q 'If you had had a workover on that well, would that have
been included in that?

A That would be included in maintenance, yes.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Q How about your other wells, you said that the Dakota
wells were the most expensive to operate. What are the operating
costs on some of the others?

A I have an average of thirty-four Mesaverdes, and

average cost of those Mésaverdes,and this is for a nine-month
period, was $30.68 per well. Then I have some, oh, twenty-six

Pictured Cliffs wells where the operational cost was just $3.47

BANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 283.3971%

per month, and then I have some more Pictured Cliffs where the

cost ran as low as $1.29 per month.

These wells are wells that produce no drip or tied into a
iine. The field men may not have to make these wells, the pipe-
line turns them on and off, the men may not hit those wells for a

month or two at a time. As I stated, they vary greatly from well

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

to well and month to month.

PHONE 243.66931

Q Is this average cost or have you picked your wells at
r— random or picked wells that look like average?
A No, I picked a field at a time, the Ballard Field,

thirty-four wells.

-

- | | )
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Q How did you pick the thirty-four wells in the Mesaverde?

> A That was the total wells in that field.
- Q That's all that you operate?
A Yes, in this particular field.

So this is just a random selection of all the wells?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182
» O

Yes, it was random in that we took about four of the

fields in various parts of the country. We took Jicarilla,

the Apache, the Basin-Dakota, and we took the Mesaverde and we took
a Pictured Cliffs and Ballard area.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Minick? Mr.
Utze.

BY MR, UTZ:

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

Q Mr. Minick, I gather from Mr. Verity's statement a
while ago that actually your applicatidn is not on é well basis,
it?s on a lease basis?

A That is correct.

Q So long as you had one well on a lease, regardless of

how many wells that were on that lease that would produce 5 MCF

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

per day, you would not need any relief?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

on

. A That is correct,

= Q You are familiar with the proration rules, I understand,
- aren't you?

A Yes.




PAGE 2
y ‘ .
E Q Any overproduction you have in one six-montht's period
5]
? you have another six-month's period in which to make that up,
" _
| isn't that true?
L :

o £ A You say overproduction?
! 5o
» ég Q Yes, sir.,
S ii | .

JE A Yes, you are speaking of underproduction?
- -
" Eg Q I am speaking of over or under production. Here we're

~ R
- .
. EE only talking about overproduction.

=
- P! A Yese

R : : .

- EE Q So would it not seem that an operator in a six-month's
. = - ‘
N :§ period ought to be able to make up overproduction from the

- EE g% previous six-month's period?
- g
o A That, in most cases you should be able to; however, we
Eg have had two particulaf cases in the last year where a well was
- EE shut in because of overproduction, pipeline had overproduced it,
- = not a great amount however. The allowable during the summer was
e very low on the well, and the well had to be shut in. It was
w )
N i -
= e an Indian lease, a Navajo lease, and the United States Geological
- Q P ’ 4
3 ’
v ¥ Survey, the Indians were going to put the lease in jeopardy if the
. 22 )
oo >0
8 I
s < well did not produce. The well was, in that particular case
- was a one-well lease.
- Q Well, actually, in making up of overproduction, even
though the well is not shut in by a Commission order, you have to

2L RN S U S A A
A el
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.-.‘.-'

shut in the well for a thirty~day period in order to make up over-
production, is that true?

MR, VERITY: If I might answer this. We agree with you

=

completély that you should be able to balance this off on sixe

g

month's period and that if you are overproduced, even if it's

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

ver

for a two-year period, that the lease should not terminate, be-
cause it's had its production, but our problem is that the

Indians don't agree with us and possibly some fee owners might not
agree with us.

The Indians are definitely contending that as far as we are

concerned the lease is terminated., We contend the lease is

terminated if it goes a month without production in paying quanti-

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE £83.3971

ties. We feel that we don't want to run the risk of being put

in the jeopardy bf that termination and that we should be allowed

to produce this minimum amount from each lease during every month.
Q (By Mr. Utz) Let me ask this. Are most of your Indian

leases in the Pictured Cliff Pools?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A I'd say the larger percent is. However, we have a

number of Dakotas and some Mesaverde also, but I would say the

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

greater majority is Pictured Cliffs.
-~ Q What are the sizes of those leases, do you have quite
a number of one-well leases, Indian leases?

A If I recall, we have either five or six one-well leases
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and a number of two-well leases. Then we have‘a number of leases
with as many as twenty wells.

- Q Well, the chances are pretty remote, are they not, that

you wouldn't actually need any relief on any leases except

possibly the one or two-well leases?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

A That is correct.

o g :
i MR. UTZ: That's all I have.
r MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?
MR. VERITY: I would like to make this one more point

o

before the witness leaves. We have presented to you here an

I

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

%é average cost and we've talked about averages, but actually our
g Eg problem is not necessarily one of averages because we may have
z5
. g "2 a lease shut in that has a well on it that has a greater average
k‘ig cost. We still feel that with the margin that we have in all ex~
% cept the rarest of insténces, that a 500 MCF would give us the
{: protection that is required, and we think that it is a proper
iz figure to place it, but the mere fact that an average lease might
ﬁ :é produce in paying quantities would not protect you on a given
‘?5 §§ lease if it cost more than that to produce it.
" E: MR. NUTTER: Mr. Minick may be excused.
Y
: L (Witness excused.)
| : MR. DURRETT: I have one question of Mr. Verity. Don't

. you feel this is basically a question between private parties
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that should be determined by the courts and not_bg this Commissionh?

MR. VERITY: No, I really don't, because this Commis-
sion regulates the production of oil and gas and what we felt, and
I earnestly believe in this instance, as I said a while ago, or

endeavored to, that the rules or regulations of the Commission

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

should not be so harsh that in protecting correlative rights and
preventing waste they put a particular operator at a given moment

where his lease might terminate. I don't think that's the pur-

pose of the Commission and I don't think that's the purpose of
its rules, but in this instance that is the situation that we have
if it's not relinquished in the manner that we have requested. -

I don't think this is just a matter where two people should

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983-3971

be left to their contract, because this isn't the situation, the
Commission has interposed itself between their contract and we
think rightfully so.

In other words, two people make a contracﬁ, but then the
Commission comes along and says "Irrespective of the contract

you made we are going to regulate the way that this lessee pro-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

duces this oil and gas lease"™, and that regulation is what we are

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M
PHONE 243.669)

o talking about here and we are saying it should not be so harsh thiat
it places the lessee in jeopardy of losing his rights.

- Have I made our position clear now?
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MR. DURRETT: I think you have.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Verity?

MR, VERITY: That's all.

MR, NUTTER: Does'anyone have anything to offer in this
case?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a telegrgm I would like
to read into the record. Received November 7, reads as follows:
"Re: Examiner hearing scheduled for November 8, 1962 at Santa
Fe, Specifically Case 2694, Texaco, Inc., as leasehold owner and
operator of prorated gas pool wells in San Juan County, recommend$

adoption of a minimum monthly gas withdrawal for those wells shut

T

in for extended periods due to overproduction. Single-well leased
are unduly jeopardized by loss of leasehold estate during shut-
in periods. For this reason Texaco supports Southern Union
Production Company's amendment to Order No. R-1670 as amended by
Order No. R-2086, Texaco, Inc., Domestic Producing Department,
Jo Fo Neil", Nee-i-l.

I also have a letter in the Commission files received
November 7. I would like to read a portion of this letter.
nCase No. 2694. Continental supporps the application of Southern
Union Production Company for an amendment to the Northwest New
}lexico Gas Proration Rules and Regulations which will permit welljs

ordered shut-in for extended periods to make up accumulated
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r MR. DURRETT: I think you have,
t MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr, Verity?‘

e MR, VERITY: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer in this

case”?

FARMINGYON, N, ™
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MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a telegram I would like
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to read into the record. Received November 7, reads as follows:

"Re: Examiner hearing scheduled for November 8, 1962 at Santa

Fe, Specifically Case 2694, Texaco, Inc., as leasehold owner and
operator of prorated gas pool wells in San Juan County, recommend%

adoption of a minimum monthly gas withdrawal for those wells shut

vI

in for extended periods due to overproduction. Single-well lease

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.397%

are unduly jeopardized by loss of leasehold estate during shut-
in periods. For this reason Texaco supports Southern Unidn
Production Company‘®s amendment to Order No. R-1670 as amended by
Order No. R-2086, Texaco, Inc., Domestic Produding Department,

J. F. Neil", N-e-i-1,

1 also have a letter in the Commission files received

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

November 7. I would like to read a portion of this letter.

PHONE 243.669!

nCase No. 2694, Continental supports the application of Southern
Union Production Company for an amendment to the Northwest New
#iexico Gas Proration Rules and Regulations which will permit wellls

ordered shut-in for extended periods to make up accumulated
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overproducing to produce & minimum of 500 MCF each month during
shut-in. Such a provision will allow an operator O maintain a
well bore condition free from accumulated formation water during
the shut-in periods which wili allow a more economic lease
operation and prevent waste which could result from possible damag
to the producing formatione Continental does question however,
phe use of the word minimum in the last sentence of Case NOe 269h
as presented on the dockebts” This letter 1S signed by Re Ee

White, pivision Superintendent, production Departmente.

1 also have been-requested to read a statement into the

record furnished to me by Pan American Petroleum Corporatione

1 will read that statement at this time. This statement reads as

follows: npan American Petroleunt Corporation concurs with

Southern Union's application and recommends that the rules be

amended tO provide that wells that are overproduced may produce

a maximum of 500 MCF per month while making up their overproduc=

tion."

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further? Mre.

Woodruff.

MR. WOODRUFF ¢ Norman Woodruff on behalf‘of £l Paso

Natural Gas Combany. We would 1ike to indicate-concurrence in the

revised or clarified application ©Y gouthern Union production

Ccompany. in this case€e. In suppoft of our concurrence 1 would like
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to make several observations. One, the problem of applicant>here
is a real problem shared by many producers in the San Juan Basin.
We believe that it is the desire of no operator, nor shoulﬁ be
the desire of the Commission, to force dedication on this matter.
There is a serious legal question involved. |

I would like to speak as an individual for a moment relative
to.the question of correlative rights. In my own concept I
believg the correlative rights must be considered in terms of
cumulative performance within a field, otherwise we would never
at any one time have perfect protection of cofrelative rights.
The Commission recognizes this and permits wells to come in
balance on a cumulative basis. |

Applicant here seeks the same ﬁhing. Permiésion to bring
wells in balance with others in the same pool on a cumulative
basis. It would appear to me that the correlative rights within
a field are protected if upon depletion of the field each party's
correlative rights have been protected. It is not something to
be applied on a time baéis sometime during the production as the
questions have caused us to consider here today. We think that:
present relief probably could only be obtained as a result of a
hearing, which because of the length of time involved, could cuas¢
the month period to be exceeded. |

I do recall the Commission having emergency powers to permit
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production, certainly, if I'm correct in my recollection what

is being requested here by applicant could be accomplished under
those emergency powers. There is nothing which would permit an
injured party within a pool from appealing administrative order
granted by the Commission under such a circumstance.

We would concur with Mr. Verity's last statement, or last
answer to the question tendered by Commission's counsel con-
cerning the Commission's responsibility in this matter. We agiee
that the Commission must take action, that the cause of concern is
a Commission rule and the relief of this concern can only be
éccomplished by additional Commission ruling. Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Anderson.

MR. ANDERSON: John Anderson, Geological Survey,
Roswell, New Mexico. This matter that we have been discuséiﬁg
here today first came to our attention several years ago when E1
Paso Natural Gas Company asked us whether in our opinion an
Indién lease, either tribal or allotted, which was in its standard
term by reason of production would expire or terminate if the
well were shut-in by Commission order for overproduction., We havsg
had no cases like this in the department on which to base any
aﬁswer.

We replied that since there was no department decisions on

the matter, that in our opinion the best answer to all of it

-~

b =)

o
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would be to produce the well for a period each month suffioient'
production to be production in paying quantities, and so avoid any
question on the part of individuals, Indians or tribes of Indians,
as to whether or not the lease terminated by its own terms,

We also forwarded E1 Paso's request to the Gallup area
office of the Bureau of Indian.Affairs, which is in charge of all
of the Indian agencies in New Mexico. As I recall, the answer of
the Bureau of the Gallup area office was essentially the same as
ours. As far as any individuwal Indians or tribes of Indians
threaﬁening to cancel leases that might be shut in by reason of
overproduction, I know of no cases where this has happened, but at
the same time we feel very definitely that the lessees of Indian
leases should take proper precaﬁtioﬁ so it won't happen.

We don't know what the answer would be on the part of the
Department of Interior, nor what it would be next, but we cer-
tainly would not advise the lessee simply to let the thinggo and
get the answer and gp the same time lose the lease.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone have anything
further?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I would like to recall Mr.
Minick for just a minute for purpose of clarification.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Minick.
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LYNN MINICK

recalled as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testi-

fied further as follows:

CROSS_EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

" periods to make up accumulated overproduction to produce a mini-

Q Mr. Minick, I notice in this case on the docket the
word minimum is used., I'm not sure just how your applicationfread

The docket reads M™to permit wells ordered shut-in for extended

mum of 500 MCF each month during $uch shut-in.® I would like to
question the use of the word minimuﬁ and ask you if you really
intended to use the word maximum?

A We would prefer that the word maximum be used, that it
be a maximum of 500.

MR.‘NUTTER: It would be a volume of gas not to exceéd
500, is that what you mean?

A That is correct., When the application was filedlthe
application was filed in Dallas, they put minimum of 500. This
was that that much would be required to show that the lease was
producing in paying quantity. In other words, to cover your
operational costs that the lease would be considered producing in
paying(quantities‘

MR. VERITY: In other words, what the Dallas attorney

*
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who prepared this application was meaning is that that minimum

pe allowede Not that it e in exces t, but that in each

instance the allowable be not less than that minimume. vle have

1182

jection to that also belng the maximume

N, M.

m allowable a

. NUTTER: Wetve used the term mini

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 325-

1ot of times, 1 think it's 2 minimum-naximun actuallye

YERITY: we will agreee

. DURRETT: Thank YyOuUe 1 think that clears it Uupe

e have anything further?

. NUTTER: Does anyon

MR. WOODRUFF ¢ 1 may be privileged to 4o SO 1 would

1ike to as Anderson relative to his

letter 1O E1l Paso,

cause jtts not clear in my mind whether your letter wa

SANTA FE, N. #.
PHONE 983.3971

s relative

individual wells oT 1leasSeSe

. ANDERSON: as to leases entirelye

. WOODRUFF: hen the application here would cover th

questio you raised?

. ANDERSON: That is ri

N, M.
6691

. WOODRUFF:

. NUTTER:

ALBUQUEROUE,
PHONE 243

We will take the case under'advi
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) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

1, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

i
&
?f. )
i')'!
:

Q
2
~~ Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
g |
&2 true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
>
& abilitye.
« IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal
o
Z this 5th day of December, 1962.

Z A : \
8 E 8 ./,v'/"_ay/.,:: B ;" /ﬂ/ /'/ ) R /’-i
) £z G S A I
e *f Notary Public-Court Reporgg?*
& /
=) My commission expires: '
Py
g; June 19, 1963.
S
S
-
Z,
<

iz

I do h(.a:';b:f' certify that the foregoing is
2 coweeto record of the procendings in
the ¥ 2w e

I

“ing of Leso ‘4%7¢

Y <4

S W B W i W W W - WY W "w W s X% % % 7%

P
-

&

TGN
e i A R
-
-

AW

N




HEARING DE NOVO

RUARY 14

O PROD. CO. FPOR A

SME 2694: Application of SOUTHERN
‘REGULAR HEARTNG - FEB

UMY

2

1963

’







BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOM
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
‘CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
_COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
{THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

; CASE No. 2694
. Order lo. R-2404-A

»APPLICATION OF SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION
{ COMPANY FOR AN AMENDMENT TO THE NORTHWEST
INRW MEXICO GAS PRORATION RULES AND REGULA=~
'TIONS.

ii
I

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

|BY_THE COMMISSION:
! This cauae came on for hearing de nowo at 9 o’clock a.m. on
EFabruary 14, 1963, at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, before the oil Couser-
{vation COQmission of Naw Mexico, hereinafter referred tc as the

b i "Commission."

) NOW, on this_)lth _day of March, 1963, the Cormission,

{a quorum being present, having congidered the testimony presented
5and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully adwviged
;in the premises,

FINDS:

i (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
ilaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
!matter thereof.

i
? (2) That the applicant, Southern Union Production Company,

seeks an amendment to the Nortlwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules

and Regulations to permit wells that have been shut in for over-
pcoductien to produce up to 300 MCF of gas each month during such
shut—in periods.

{(3) That in somwe cases requiring complete shut in of gas
1wo118 in ordsxr to balance overproduction imposes undue haxdship
,upon the operators of auch wells.

E (4) That approval of the subject application will tend to
| prevent prewmature abandonment of wells that have been ordered
shut in because of overproduction, thereby preventing waste.

(S) That appruval of the subject application will not
cause waste.

t
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+CASE No. 2694
‘Ordar No. R-2404-A

famendad, are hereby amended to read as follows:

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rule 15(A), Rule 15(B), and Rule 15(D) of the
Genaral Rules and Regulations for the rrorated Gas rools of
" Northwest New Mexico, as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as

RULE 15(A). Overproduction: Any well which has an
overproduced status as of the. end of a gas proration
period shall carry such overproduction forward into
the next gas proration period. 3Said overproduction
shall be made up during the succeeding gas proration |
period. Any well which has not made up the over- '
production carried into a gas proration period by the :
end of said proration period shall be shut in until
such overproduction is made up. Provided, howewver,
that special authoriiy to produce up to 500 MCF per
month may be assigned any such shut-in well upon
propar showing to the Secretary-Director of the
Commission that such authority is necessary to awoid :
undue hardship; provided further, that any well
produced in excess of the monthly rate of produc-
tion authorized by the Secratary-Director shall be
shut in until all overproduction is made up.

RULE 15(B). If, at any time, a well is overproduced
an amount equaling six times its current monthly allow- }
able, it shall be shut in during that month and each i
succeeding month until the wall is overproduced lass
than six times its currant monthly allowable. Provided,
however, that special authority to produce up to 500
MCF per month may be assigned any such shnt-in well
upon proper showing to the sSacretary-Director of the
Commisgsion that such authority is necessary to avoid
undue hardship; provided further, that any well i
produced in excess of the monthly rate of production ’
authoriged by the Secretary-Director shall be shut in
until all overproduction is made up.

RULE 18(D). 7The Commission may allow overproduction
to be made up at a lesser rate than permitted under
Rule 15(A) or 15(B) upon a showing at public hearing ;
that shut in under Rule 15(A) or 15(B) would result 5
in material damage to the well.

IT_IS FURTHER ORDERED:

:
1

That Rule 18(B) of the Spacial Rules and Regulations govern-

‘1ng the Tapacito-pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order
‘No., R=-1670, as amended, is hereby amended to read as fellows: :
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L Qrdar No. R=2404-A

RULE 15(B). 1£, at any time, a well is overproduced

in an amount eqQualing six tixes ilts average mouthly
allowable for the last six months, it shall be sghut in
during that month and each succeeding month until it

ig overproduced less than six times its average monthly
: allowable. Provided, however, that special authority

i to produce up to 500 MCF per month may be assigned any
such shut-in well uwpon proper showing to the Secretary-
: Director of the Commission that such authority is neces-
it sary to avoid undue hardship: provided further, that
any well produced in excess of the monthly rate of
production authorized by the Secretary-Director shall
be simt in until all overproduction is made up.

xr'xs FURTHER ORDERED:

i (1) That Order No. R-2404, entsrad by the Commission on
Decemher 31, 1962, is hereby superseded.

{(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

i
i

"DONE at santa Pe, New Maxico, on the day and year herein-
ahove degsignated.

_STATE OP NEW MEXICO
OIL cousaavamzom COMMISSION

% K M. Chairman

&44/ ¥

E.S.W’L

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & 3ecretary

e s s o o, ok 0 e i b i - 08
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BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

February 1k, 1963

REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: (De Novo)

Application of Southern Union Production
Company for an amendment to the Northwest
New Mexico Gas Proration Rules and Regu=-

lations. Applicant, in the above=-
styled cause, seeks an amendment to
No. R-1670 as amended by Order No.

R-2086, Rules and Regulations for pro-
rated gas pools, San Juan, Rio Arriba,
McKinley and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
to permit wells ordered shut-in for ex-~
tended periods to make up accumulated
overproduction to produce not more than
500 MCF each month during such shut-in.
Upon application of Southern Union Pro-
duction Company, this case will be heard
de novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

Case 2694
Order

L R S N N
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BEFORE:

}Honorable Jack M. Campbell
Mr. A. L. "Pete® Porter
Mr. E. S. *Johany®” Walker

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: The next case to be heard will be Case

2694, application of Southern Union Production Company fcr an

amendment to the Northwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules and

Regulations.

(Witness sworn.)

A
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity.
MR, VERITY: George Verity for Southern Union Pro-
duction Company.

LEN MUENNINK

called as a witness, having been first duly sworm, testified as

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, VERITY:

Q Will you please state your name?
A My name is Len Muennink;

Q What is your present occupatiop?
A

My present occupation is Area Superintendent for

BANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

Southern Union Production Company in the Farmington District.
Q ﬁave you testified heretofore before this Commission
as an expert?
A TYes, I have.

Q Mr. Muennink, are you familiar with the mechanics of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

the production of gas wells in the San Juan Basin and the Basin~

Dakota area?

ALBUGQUERGUE, N. ™
PHONE 243.6691

A Yes, sir, I am.
Q And for the seven prorated gas pools in Northwest
- New Mexico?

A Yes.
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Q If you will, pléase relate to us the mechanics of the
production of an oil and gas well, particularly with regard to
; ' : the mechanics of turning it on and turning it off and how it
‘ gets produced.

A In general, on the gas wells in the Basin the pipe-

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

lines control the turn-on and turn-off of these wells. They do
this in order to better balance their production between
operators and the operatorsthemselves do not have much control;

over whether a well is turned on or turned off,

Q I believe you are familiar with the fact that gas

wells are prorated on a six months? -period?

A Yes, sir.

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

Q  Is it possible from the standpoint df pipeline compan-
ies marketing of gas to produce the same amount of gas during
each of the six monthé of the period?

A Would ycu repeat that? Is it possible they produce
exactly the same amount?

Q  That's right.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

A No, sir, it is not.

PHONE 243.6691

Q Why is it necessary that it be otherwise produced?
- A Because 6f the market demand in the Basin itt's in-

- herent in our marketing that at times during cold weather the

market requires a great deal of gas. There may be wells producin%




DEARNLEY-MEIER

ALOVOUEROUE' N, M.

, Inc.

REPORTING SERVICE

SANTA FE, N. M.

-

at the time and these wells are left on while the switchers are

busy turning on additional wells in order to cover the markeb.

Q Then, if 1 understand you, irrespective of the fact

M,
182

that the order provides for the allowable during the six-month

period, there may be a much greéter need for gas during the, say

FARMINGTON, N.
PHONE 325 \

tpe month of January than there is during the last month of
that six-month period, June?

A That is right.

Q Also, if I understand your statement, Southern Union
Production Company and other operators in the peool actually do
- not control the turning on and the turning off of their wells?

A That is correcte.

~
a
®
@
o
a
w
Zz
o]
I
o

Q who does turn on & well?

A The pipeline company that is tied into the gas well.

Q Tell us what necessitates, OF £ell us, is it neceési—
tated that 2 well Dbecome overproduced jnherently in our system
of production ahd marketing of gas?

A Yes, it is at times. 111l have to €9 back to the

statement 1 made a little pit ago where the market demand,

PHONE 243.6691

weather, a 1ot of times road conditions where it 18 jmpossible to

get to & particular well that may be overproduced, and it may

become overproduced more. Situations such as thate

Q By this are you saying that a well that may be produced
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up to its peak or even overproduced and is in the process of
where it would be shut off, cannot be shut off because of the
weather?

A At times this is possible, yes.

Q Is this because that the weather necessitates more

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%-1182

gas or because the weather makes it impossible to get to the
well or both?

A It could be both, but a lot of times the weather makes

it impossible to get to the well and other times the market is
such that they need that immediate gas and leave the well on,
Q Then, if I understand you, the operator really and

actually has nothing to do with the well becoming overproduced

BANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3871

beyond its allowable?

A No, sir.

Q Mr. Muennink, are you familiar with the cost of
operating gas wells in the Northwest New Mexico area?
A Yes, I am.

Q Have you made any particular study with regard to costs

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M,

of producing wells, gas wells in that area?

PHONE 243.6691

o A Yes, I have. Itve studied a number of wells and I have
some right here.
- , (Whereupon, Applicantts Exhi-

bit No. 1 was marked for
identification.)
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Q I hand you whap the reporter has marked Exhibit No. 1.
Will you tell us what it is, please? |

A This is a Pictured Cliff well, Southern Union Company
Pictured Cliff well located in the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliff
Pool. Here we are showing the well has production of 500 MCF
taking off royalty, taxes, less our operating expenses to show
what the net income would be fo; that particular well had it
‘produéed 500 MCF.

Q Have you entered on this exhibit the average cost of
operaﬁing a particular well?

A This is the actual monthiy average for a nine-month‘
period for this particular well. :

Q What well are you referring to?

A Summit No. 3-B.

Q It is,. I believe, a Pictured Cliff well?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is your actual operating expense for that well
average over a period of moﬁthé?

A Our opefating expense for a nine-mounith average was
$12.70 per month.

Q Is that the last nine months that you had available
at thé time this exhibit was prepared?

A That's right.
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Q Does that $12.70 include only direct expenses?

A It includes direct expense only, that is correct.

Q Does it include any cost for supervision and overhead
expenses with regard to the operation of that‘well?

A No, I do not have the overhead in this expense.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Q Do you know what your direct and overhead supervision
expense on a gas well in the Northwest area is?

A Yes. I don't have the accurate figures from my IBM

at the time, but they average between thirteen and fifteen
dollars a month per well.

Q Then, if I understand you, if you had a maximum pro-

duction on a well during the month, on this well during the

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 883.3971

AR T o

month of 500 MCF, it would operate at a $32.04 profit without
regaf& to a thirteen or fourteen-dollar expense of supervision
and overhead?

A Thatts correct.

Q And that would have to be taken off of it to leave it

operating at a profit?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A Thatts correct.

PHONE 243.6691

(Whereupon, Applicantt®s Exhi-
bit No. 2 was marked for
identification.)

_ - Q I next hand you what the reporter has marked Exhibit 2.

Will you please tell us what it is?
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/ A Exhibit 2 is a Southern Union Production well, the
’ Quinn No. 5, located in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Likewise orn this exhibit we have taken
- Eg 500 MCF producfion, shown the royalty, the taxes and also the
- ég average operating expense and came up with what we would show
£z
. as net income.
; Q How didvyou arrive at your monthly operating'cost for
B this well?

A The monthly cperating cost for this well was arrived

at from a nine-months average from our IBM reports.

N. M.

Q Again did you make any inclusion for supervision or

overhead charges on the producing of this well?

PHONE 983.3971

BANTA FE,

A No. The overhead is not shown in this operating ex-
pense.

Q Again, i; is necessary that you have supervision of
production by personnei, is it not?

A That is true.

Q And it would be a proper charge here?

DEARNLEY-MEIEK REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

A ° That is correct.

PHONE 243.6691

Q Do you know what the approximate average cost of such
charges would be on your Mesaverde wells?
— A They will average about the same, thirteen to fifteen

dollars a month.
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(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 3 was marked for identifi-
cation.)

S TR

Q Mr. Muennink, I hand you what the reporter has marked

Exhibit 3. Will you please tell us what it is?

A  Exhibit 3 is a Basin-Dakota well, Southern Union

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

Production Company Zachary No. 19, located in the Basin-Dakota
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. On this exhibit we show a
production of 500 MCF taken Of-oﬁr royalty, our taxes and our
operating expense to show a net income.

Q What is your monthlyvavefage operating expense on this

well?

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE $83-3971

A On this particular well the average monthly operating

expense was $30.91.

B Q Does this include supervision or overhead charges?
A No, once again, the overhead charges are not in this
expense, .

Q From the study that you’ve made, not only of these

wells but the wells in the Northwest producing area, do you have

- DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

an opinion as to whether or not an allowable of 500 MCF per month

PHONE 243.6691¢

would allow wells to operate at a profit?
A Yes, from studying the wells that we're operating an

- allowable of 500 MCF would show a profit.

Q You think in order for a well to operate at a profit
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325-1182

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, #7
PHONE 243.669)

or in paying quantities thap it would be necessary that it pro-
duced during the month at least 500 MCF?
A That is correct. /
MR. VERITY: That's all,
MR, PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr.
Muennink?
| ER. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a question dr'two.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q Mr. Muennink, I'm quite interested in this statement
of question about who turns gas wells off and on, Did you mean
‘literally that the pipeline taker or the pipeline transporter
comes in and turns the operator?'s welis off and on? .

A The pipeline or transporter designates which wells are-
to be turned on and turned off.

Q But they are, in fact, turned off and turned on By
switchers, is that correct?

A By switchers, and in our particular case with gas com-
pany, a lot of the Pictured Cliffs and Mesaverde are turned on
strictly by the transporter?ts switéhérs.

Q And the transporter pays these switchers?

A That is correct.

Q They're on his payroll?
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A That is correct.
Q But you also have some switchers on your payroll, do
you not?

A Thatts correct.

Q Let's make this statement, agree or disagree with me

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

whether or not this is true. If a well is allowed to run over
the amount that you intended to take out of it, the amount to

be taken out of it is a switchers fault, as a rule, is that

correct?
Q Well, would you have a general statement as to whose

fault it usually is?

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

A Normally it would not necessarily be anyonets fault.
It could be that the well was needed to be off for some par-
ticular reason., They're irying to balance production, the
pipeline, or dispatch the proration. They are trying to balance

production between five, six hundred wells, and at times it

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M.

happens due to market, as I say, at other times due strictly to thL

operations of that many wells.

PHONE 243.6691

Q Well, sometimes they are intentionally overproduced to
meet the market at that time, is that what you mean?

- A They are left on and they're known to be overproduéed

due to market, yes.

- e
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FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Q Going to the statement that was made about the fact

that wells have to bé overproduced to meet market demand some-
what at least in the colder months, how long would’you say this
would hold true as a general situation, two or three months, or
what?

A You mean the over-all, an indiviéual well being on or «-

Q  Well, take a bunch of wells or all the wells in a

‘podl,'I"believe you made a statement on direct examination that

during the cold winter months there were times when the wells had

_to be overproduced to meet market demand.,

A Yes.

Q Let me more or less rephrase my question, This would
not be true for the entire year, is that correct?

A That is correct, it would not. |

Q It probably would not be true for a half a year, would

it?

A No.

Q Well, then, it would just be true for at leaét less
than six months, two or three months, would that be correct?

A I would say three or four months during the hardest
wintér, yes.

Q  Well, even at that, since we have a six months! pro-

ration period and a six months! balancing period, “hen that fact
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alone would not mean that it was impossible to keep a well
within its allowable considering the six month balancing period,

is that correct?

A It would not be impossible., There are a number kept

in balance, but at times with the low allowables in these

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1t@2

£§ fields,'a well gets overproduced during this winter to such an

gg - extent that six months, they can not make it up.

EE Q Well, could we say that it might be imprac¢tical to do iy
g% but it?s definitely not impossible to do?

A It definitely is not impossible, at times it is im-

practical, yes.

Q Let me ask you this question, Mr. Muennink, is Southern

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

Union Pipeline Company the purchaser for Southern Union Pro-
duction Company in the Northwesterly area up there?
A They are one of the purchasers, yes.

Q Is it a correct statement that the market demand in that
area is less than the allowable indicated to Southern'Union

Pipeline Company?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

A Thatt's true.

ALBUGUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.8691

Q ISn't it also true that Southern Union Pipeline Company
allocated market demand is less than the allowables for the

wells that they are connected to?

A I lost you there, Would you repeat that, please?
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Q Isntt it true that Southern Union Pipeline  Company
éllocated market demand is less than the allowables for the
wells that théy're cohnected to?

A Yes.

Q Isn't it also a correct statement that in a total one-

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHCONE 32%5-1182

year period Southern Union Pipeline Company has enough flexi-

bility in their required take they should be able to control

their takes in order to never have a well overproduced through

a six monthst' balancing period in the proper administration of
a company, if it?'s handled right?
A I believe it would be neérly physiclly impossible to

keep from getting any well overproduced in a six months'! period

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 883.3971

due to the mechanics of it itself and due to the situation of
the market.

Q You believe it is impossible to keep from overproducing
wells to the point that they have to be shut in after a one=-year
period, within é one-year period of time, you 60"not think that

Southern Union Pipeline Company has enough flexibility that they

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

can control their takes so as not to get anyAgiven well in an

PHONE 243.669!

overproduced status?
- A No, sir. I don't believe due to the great mechanics
of it that they can keep every well from being overprbduced.

Due to the inherent characteristics of operations and the mafket,
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%.1182

Inec.
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2

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

© BANTA FE. N. M,
PHONE 883.3971

PHONE 243.6691

at times these wells’become overproduced,
Q Well, you would be willing to go along with me to the
point that they could certainly keep the great majority from
getting in that status?
| A Yes, I'11l go along with that.

Q So the number left wculd be almost veryAsmall?

A Theré would be a smaller number that got greatly over-

produced, that is correct.

MR. DURRETT: Thank you, I believe that?s all I have.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr.
Muennink?

- MR, VERITY: I have another question.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

Q Mr. Muennink,6 if I understand you then, it isnt't any-
one else's fault that a well becomes overproduced even beyond
a six months?' balancing period?

A No, I do not feel it is,

Q This is a matter of the weather and the exigencies of-

the market situation, is this correct?

A Thatts correct,

Q Itts necessary, is it not, that pipeline companies main-

tain a staff that is reasonably busy during the entire year?
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A That is correct.
Q If they multiply this staff by a hundred times or by rany
many times during unusual weather conditions aﬁd during periods
when it can be made up, this would possibly enable companies to

eliminate some of the cverproduction, correct?

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

A That is correct.

Q Again, from a practical and an economic standpoint

this is not a possibility, is it?

A That's correct.

Q So we do have a result without any fault of any
operator of overproduction of a well?

A That is correct.

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE £83.3971

MR. VERITY: That's a}l.
MR. DURRETT: I have one further question, if the
Commiésion please,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Durrett.
RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURRETT:

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M.

Q Mr. Muennink, since we seem to be assuming that it's no

PHONE 243.669¢

onets fault that wells get into an overproduced status through a
- one-year period and have to be shut in, and since the only
person or element that could be at fault is the weather and the

market, and I suppose that you feel that the Commission should be
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-

controlling the weather and the market and not the operator?

A No, sir, I dontt feel that way.,

B MR. DURRETT: Thank you. 1 think that's all I have.
: - zg MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Mr. Utz.
_ O BY MR, UTZ:
- S £z

B S 0 Q Mr. Muennink, you are asking for this, this 500 minimum

E§ for how many proratéd pools?
i Eg | A For Northwest New Mexico.
- g% Q All thegprorated pools in Northwest New Mexico?
‘ S A The Indian leases. This is covering the Indiaﬁ leases

in those particular pools.

Q Is it possible due to the low market demand for the

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3871

Northwest area to have allowables of less than 500 MCF a month

assigned to certain wells?

A Allowables of less?
Q Yes,
A Mr. Utz, I'm not that familiar with the proration

schedules. I have seen some very low allowables on some of the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(

poor Pictured Cliffs, yes,

ALBUOQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6891

Q Do you recall seeing allowables of less than 500 MCF

- a month?
A Right off-hand I dont't. A lot of those wells that

wontt hardly produce that are classified on the’marginal
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schedule, I don't off-hand recall it.

Q Would you agree that it was a distinct possibility
i _ that we could have allowables over a six-month period assigned
\ to certain wells with less than 500 MCF a month?

A For the individual month you are speaking of?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.t1182

Q No, as an average for the six-month period.

A Yes, I imagine that it would be possible or probable.

P- .

,3 Q Then in that case if we assigned an overproduced, a
He well that is overproduced an allowable of 500 MCF a month and
[ 3 ‘

b his allowable was 500 MCF a month or less, then he could never

make up any overproduction, could he?

A If that particular well was involved, I believe so,

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 283.3971

but I would think that a well that had a small allowable would
be on the marginal schedule,

Q Wouldntt that depend on the market demand for the
pool?

A It would to a certain extent, the allowable, yes, it sure

would.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Q I think you've agreed that that situation could exist.

PHONE 243.669)

Do you have any answer as to how we can ever get a well back in
balance?
- A The particular well like that, of course, if the market

increased the allowable would increase.

P~
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-

Q Is there any prospect of the market-increasing in the

San Juan Basin in the next two or three years?

I That I'm not qualified to answer.

MR. PORTER: Could you give us an optimistic pre-

diction?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

MR. UTZ: Thatt's all I have.
MR, PORTER: Mr. Verity.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. VERITY: |
Q Mr. Muennink, the preblem.of overproduced wells

doesn?t occur in your small allowable wells, does it?

BANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983-3971

A Not normally, no.

Q These problems occur in the high potential wells, isn't
this correct?

A Yes.

Q Because thatt's the wells that they overproduce in the

cold weather?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

A In most of the cases, yes. There are exceptions, of

course. : ’ .

PHONE 243.6691

L MR, VERITY: That's all,

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

- MR. DURRETT: I have a question, if the Commission

please.
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FARMINGYON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.2871

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Iné.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.669)

the 500 MCF per month, woﬁld it not be to the operator'!s ad-
Vaﬁtage to overproduce his well and acquire an overproduced
status so he then could produce 500 MCF per month rather than
his allowable of less than that?

A Well, the operators themselves could not overproduce
the well as the pipeline controls their market and designates
which wells will be turned on and off, I think that the piﬁe-

line would have the control of whether the well is on or off.

Q You wouldn't be inclined'tdrthink that anroperator might

try to influence a pipeline in order to get more out of this
go that he could produce the 500 MCF rather than the 380 or
whatever he had before? : |
A "I think it would be very unethical.
Q It's a possibility?
A Yes, it's a possibility, but‘I would say itt's very
unethical. |
MR. DURRETT: That's all I have.
MR. VERITY: One more question.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, VERITY:
Q Mr. Muehnink, it hasntt been lawful for many years
in Northwest New Mexico to drill a 40-acre gas well?

A No, not to my knowledge.
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Q There are only a few ,jO-acre wells up there, isntt
that correct?
A I would say that there are very few. I dont't believe

we have any.

Q You don't have any at all?

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325-1182

A NO, sir.

MR. VERITY: That's all.

MR. DURRETT: One further question.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Muennink, doesntt the Commission have rules allow-

ing non-standard proration units?

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

B A Yes, sir.

- Q It can be acquired legally then?
A Yes.
Q Forty'acres?

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. Muennink, you have recommended 500 MCF here,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
. PHONE 243.6691

have you not?

A Yes.
'f “ Q Would you agree that you could prcbably get by on
— something less than 500 MCF, say 400, 3007

A Yes, sir, we could on some Pictured Cliffs and
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Mesaverde wells. Mr. Utz, we took the 500 MCF as a figure in

order to cover our more expensive Dakota operations. Where I

say expensive where we have drip tanks, separators to maintain,
and in order to show that that particular well or lease was in

paying quantities, thatts the figure that we arrived at. How=-

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

ever, Pictured Cliffs and so forth could operate on less.

Q What would you say the minimum would be in your

opinion on the Pictured Cliffs?

A I would say the minimum would be 250,
To produce gas in paying quantities?

That's correct.

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 993.3371

Q

A

Q Two hundred wouldn't do it?

A Well, I haven't made a study that close, but if I

could ==

o

But in round figures?
A Round figures, 250, yes.
MR. PORTER: 1If no further questions, the witness may

be excused.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

(Witness excused.)

ALBUQUERQUE, W, M
PHONE 243.6631

MR. PORTER: Did you have some exhibits that you would
- like to introduce?

MR. VERITY: I would like to introduce Exhibits 1, 2

and 3.




PAGE

FARMINGTON, N, M,
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SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

MR. PORTER: Those are the three sheets on cost of
operation? |
MR, VERITY; That is correct.
MR. PORTER$ Withoﬁt objection the exhibits will be
admitted for the record. You may call your next witness, please.
MR, VERITY: May it please the Commission,
probably any lawyer in the court room could serve as tue next
witness, bﬁt I think“there is one that I feel is eminently -
qualified. I would like for Guy Buell to take the stand, if
he will,
(Witness sworn.)
GUY BUELL
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, VERITY:
Q You are, I believe, a lawyer and an attorney?
A Yeé, sir. Thatts correct, Mr. Verity.
Q I think that also you have been practicing‘before this
Commission over a period of several years, have you not?

it has been several yvears.

-1

'Q During'this period of time you have become familiar

with the conservation laws df New Mexico and the rules and
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SEJRVICE,“InC.‘

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

regulations of this Commission?

A Yes, sir, in the course of my experience I have be-
come generally familiar both with the statutes and with the
rules of this Commission.

Q And I believe you are familiar in a general way with
the application of conservation rules in Northwest New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, thatts correct.

Q- You are a staff attorney for what company?

A Pan American Petroleum Corporation. I am just an
attorney, not a staff attorney.

Q I beg your pardon. I believe that Pan American Pro-
duction Company --

A Petroleum Corporation.

Q  Pan American Petroleum Corporation has extensive
interests in Northwest ﬁew Mexico gas pools?

A Yes, sir, we do have extensive interest in that area
as well as Southeast New Mexico.

Q You are familiar with the practical effects as well és
the legal effects with regard to the rules and proration in
Northwest New Mexico?

A Yes, sir,

Q Are you also familiar with the attitude of the Kavajo

Tribe of Indians with regard to whether or not a lease has

)
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terminated that goes for one month without any production and
is beyond its primary term?
A 1t is my understanding that they are insisting on that

jnterpretation and say they will literally stand behind it and

consider a lease cancelled or forfeited, OT however you would

1ike to put it.

Q Mr. Buell, you were in the Commission hearing room
and heard the testimony of Mre. Muennink, I bvelieve?
) A Yes, I was here-

Q Are you also jndependently familiar with the facts
that he testified to with regard to why wells become overpro=
duced?

A 1 am‘certainly/familiar in Pan American?'s operapions
with overproduction and underproduction of gas wells.

Q Does this ocecur without Pan American bringing it about,

overproduction of some of their wells?

A Actually, probably Pan American is in a little different

position than most operators in that for all practical purposes
we switch our own wells. So we are different in that regard.

Q But the average operator up there does not switch his

own wells?
A Thatts my understandinge. We are one of the few who do.

Q Are you familiar with the fact that weather and market
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“ conditions play upon whether or not wells become overproduced?

A Actually, Mr. Verity, itts been the history with gas
proration that due to seasonal fluctuations such as weather,'the
over-all picture of demand as well as what I term interseasonal
fluctuations, the gas purchasers may not agree with that -
nomenclature, but thatts what I call it. In other words, in
January and February Southern Union and El Paso know that it's
going to be cold but they don't know how cold. Itts tremendously
difficult to forecast the demand.

Q If the Commission allows the application in this case
and would permit leases thét were on Navajo lands to be pro-
duced under some proper administrative procedure in an amount
of 500 MCF during the month, do you thinhk that this would
adversely affect correlative rights of adjoining lease holders?

A No, sir. I cannot see how allowing production of that
magnitude could adversely affect anyonets correlative rights.

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether or not such an
- order would protect the correlative‘rights of the particular
lessee on the Indian lands?

A Well, in this case you are looking at the possibility
of a loss of a lease or leases, certainly if you lose your lease
you have no correlative rights left to protect. It would seem

to me that the granting of an allowable of that low magnitude
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to a well that is in an overproduced conditi’in would be a rule
that would protect correlative rights.

Q Is it necessar& to protect correlative rights to
sometimes produce an overproduced well in order to insure against
the lease termination?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Buell, you are a lawyer and a graduate lawyer.

What is the basis for the authority of regulatory bodiss in
general,'apd the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission in par-
ticular, to regulate the production of oil and gas wells?

A I haventt thought of it in a long time, Mr. Verity, but
actually all the authority and power of this Commission derive
from the police powers of the State of New Mexico.

Q Does the Constitution of the United States‘and the
State of New Mexico require that these powers be applied within
certain limits?

A Mr., Verity, the police power of the State,in all aspectg
itts a tremendous power, mormally a lot of us, we think of
police power, we think of it mostly affécting.a person,
Actually the police power affects property rights as well. The
subject case is a good case in point. We are discussing an
amendment to a rulé here that a lot of lawyers think the way

it's written out could cause the loss of a valuable property right
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The Basin-Dakota case,whibh is coming up next, millions of
dollars in property rights are involved in that case. The

police power is tremendous, and in our systems of laws, our checks
and balances where the power is tremendous, there are safe-
guards set up to see that CThere is no abuse of that power.

Those éafeguards would applx‘to this Commission.

In other words, for any rule or order of this Commission to

" be valid it cannot be unreasonable. It cannot be a c¢apricious

it cannot be arbitrary, and it cannot be cbnfiscatory.

Q In your opinion if the rﬁles and regulations of the
Commission in regard to Northwest New Mexico causes an Indian
lease to be shut in for a period in excess of six months and
the Navajo tribe cancels or terminates that lease, do you think
that that order in that particular instance to that extent would
be confiscatory? |

A The loss of the lease under those terms that you set
out would be confiscation.

Q Now, do you think that if the Commission sees fit to
grant an allowable which would.permit even an overproduced
lease to produce an amount sufficient that it could produce
during that month in paying quantities, that this is the proper

method to soften this rule so that it does not amount to an

abuse of the police power?
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A Yes, sir. Actually the complete shut in, as far as
" I know there is no justification for it, itts arbitrary. TYour ’
500 MCF is a semi-arbitrary figure except that under your cir-
cumstances it will allow &ou to produce in paying quantities and

continue your lease in effect. I can see no deterrent what-

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

soever from a legal standpoint of this Commission amending the
rule, not only in the Northwest but in the Southeast to allow an

overproduced well to produce up to 500 MCF a month while it is

making up its overproduction. Did that answer your question?
Q That answered it, thank you. Mr. Buell, if the Com~
mission insists on a stfingent application of the rule that we

have asked be amended and softened in this respect, what is the

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

alternative that is left to the operator in the area in order to
protéct himself from possibly having a lease cancelled?

A The only alternative you‘would have would simply be to
make sure that your well was never overproduced.

Q From a practical standpoint is this possibtle?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.,

A It is not possible from a practical standpoiht.

Theoretically two and two make four, you can theoretically say

PHONE 243.6691

Sy you can do it.From a practical siandpoint, I dontt think you
can, and after all, the very purpose of a balancing rule is that
- it recognizes the inherent fluctuation of gas production and by

its very terms it anticipates that, so if you are precluded
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from usihg your balancing rule you have no flexibiliéy whatso-
ever.

Q So,_theh, if each and every operator insisted that his
well never become overprodgced, the net effe?t of this would be

to disrupt the economic system of marketing gas?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%5.1182

A Historically gas production fluctuates from month to

month for one reason or another and it would be tremendously

difficult and it would disrupt gas produciion in New Mexico.

Q If this occurred, do you have an 6pinion as to whether
or not that would adversely affect the correlative rights of ail
of the producers in the pool?

A I'd say this, it would result in the production of

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 883.3971

less gas in New Mexico, as all of us know now, our gas market is
not what we would like for it to be even producing with our
flexibility, so any reduction in the gas that I, as an operator,
would not be able to produce, I would think it would violate.

my correlative rights.

MR. VERITY: That's all.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

'~ GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I may ask a question.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PMONE 243.6691

CROSS EXAMINATION

- BY GOVERNCR CAMPBELL:
- : Q Mr. Buell, are you familiar with the provisions of the

Navajo Indians!® leases relative to continuing production?
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A No, sir, I'm not intimately familiar with the Navajo

leases.
Q Do you believe that the police powers of this Commis-'

sion extend beyond the power to prevent waste and protect

correlative rights?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 328.1182

A No, sir. I think that the purposes and the authority
of this Commission are to prevent waste and to protect correlat-
ive rights.

Q How would you relate an order issued as requested‘here,
with the prevention of waste or the protection 6f correlative
rights, or both? '

A Im a little confused. Mr. Verity, in his questions,

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

more ‘or less restricted his questions to Navajo leases. I was
under the impression the call of the docket was to amend th;
rule as it applies to Northwest Navajo leéges, fee leases, state
lease. |

Q Wouldnt't you think this would have to be the case in

order to bring it within the general powers of tlLc Commission?

- DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A It would certainly be my recommendation, yes, sir.

PHRONE 243.6631

Q How, in that event, do you relate the allowable here
for the purpose of holding a lease to the prevention of waste or

protection of correlative rights?

A The balancing rule as it's now written, the purpose
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of it is to, I think we'd have to say to protect correlative
rights and not to prevent waste. I know of no gas reservoir in
New Mexico that's rate sensitive. The purpose,and the way I
look at it, ié that if the Commission has the authority in order

to protect correlative rights to provide a rule with a complete

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325-11B2

shut in for an overproduced %ell, they certainly have the

authority to amend that rule to provide for a nominal amount of
production while an overproduced well is making up its over-
production. It seems to me it would be clearly in‘the interest

of protecting correlative rights.

Q What are the correlative positions that are protected

in this kind of a situation?

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE £82-3971

A You mean with respect to the balancing rule?

Q  With respect to a rule which would permi£ a minimum
production per month irrespective of the allowable normaily
granted. Whose correlative rights ére involved?

A " In this case, and the way you asked the question, the

correlative rights of the operator of such a lease.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q His correlative rights as against who, or what other

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243-869)

right? Itll put it this way, do you believe as a lawyer that an

order of this kind comes within the definition of correlative

B rights?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Protection of correlative rights under the New Mexico

statute?

A Yes, sir. Itts hard for me to distinguish the differ-

ence between the validity of a complete shut in as opposed to

the walidity of a minimum or maximum of 500 MCF per month.

FARMINGTON, N, W
PHONE 225.1182

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Thatts all.

BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr. Buell, has Pan American ever lost a lease because

of this rule of the Commission?

A No, sir. As you are aware, there has been 2 time or
] .

two when we thought the possibility of us being challenged

SRV 258 £ PP L e n s A m st A nr s b sw s ot

might come up. Of course, a lot of lawyers including myself

BAKTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3871

think that you could make a successful fight in court and sustain
your lease,

Q In other words, as Itve heafd it discussed, it might
be that the court would rule that the production had already been

had for that particular lease?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A That would be the argument I will make. The purpose

I would have in urging a nominal allowable like that would be to

ALBUQUERQUE, N, W™,
PHONE 243.6891

avoid having the question ever come up. When you go to the
Court House someone is going to lose.
Q To your knowledge, though, no one has lost a lease

because of this shut in?
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~

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

N. M,
PHONE $83.3971

SANTA K,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

A No, sir, now to my knowledge Pan American has lost a
lease but not under identical circumstances as this. It was wher#
a lease was shut in to prevent the flaring of casinghead gas.
TWhile:it's not completely analogous, it Simply shows that the
order of the Commission requiring the shut in is not complete
provision under your force majeur or anything like that‘toithe
loss of the lease.

Q This question concerns waste. Can you see where_waste

might result?’

A Yes, sir,
Q In the event that our order isntt amended?
A I can easily visualize a situation, I don't know of

any specific case in NeW'Mexicé, but in any gas}focmation that
is making any amount of water I've heard it explained many times
‘that water standing on the near face of the well bore and in the
well bore can cause well bore damage. I dontt know of any
specific situation in New Mexico, but it could easily result in
waste,

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

MR. DURRETT: fes, sir, I have a question. It seems
like this ought to be a‘good opportunity for the engineers as well
as the lawyers.

BY MR. DURRETT:
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nl;muo'rou, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE £83.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.669)

Q  Mr. Buell, would you agree with me as a lawyer that the
word correlative as used in correlative rights means some type
of a reciprocal relationship between people or\parties, or some=-
body?
A I have never thought of it that way, Mr. Durrett. %hen
I télk of correlative fights I always consider it a very per=-
sonal thing. o
Q Couldn't be correlative by the definiﬁion of the word
unless somebody else bas a recipfoca1 corresponding right?
A If all correlative rights are broteétéd in the sehse',
you are using the word, you arefcorreétn
. Q Proceeding a 1ittle‘further,twhen the parties draw a
leaée between the lessor an¢ the ‘lessee and they enter into a
lease agreement, isn't it a fair assumption ihey are aware of the
Commission rules and regulations when they draw that lease?
A I would say certainly that in the case of Pan American
we are aware of it, now as far as our lessor, I don't know.
Q You would say for certain the operators should be
aware of it?
A Pan American wculd certainly be, yes, sir.
Q Well, along my line of thinking in this matter is if
both of the parties are¢ éware, if you will assume with me for a

moment that the lessee or lessor are aware of the rule and what
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will happen and if the lessee desires the lease not to be
forfeited when it was overproduced and shut in why not put a
clause in there to that effect and would the operator, if he
would agree to it, not persuade him to in their contractual

negotiations?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%.1:82

A I got interested in what ybu were saying, I didntt get
the question., What wés the question?
Q I'll try to clarify my question, Mr. Buell. Let's

assume that the lessee and the lessor in this relationship are

both aware of the rules and that they both desire a result of

- their lease relationship and that result is that if a well is

overproduced at the end of a six-month balancing period they

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE £83.3971

desire to not have the lease forfeited, they desire to have the
lease continue in effect,if both parties agree on this, would
they not put it in the 1e§se?

A I would say this, if both parties do agree to that
they could put it in the lease, yes, sir,

Q And would they not be inclined to do so as an ordinary

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc. |

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

thing?

PHONE 243.669!

A I'11 say this, that is certainly not the case.
- Q Wouldntt the operator be inclined from his own personal
interest to try bc persuade the lessee to put such a clause in thé

lease force majeur clause or any other type of clause covering
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this situation?

A Most leases have a forde majeur clause, but as I
pointed out a moment earlier, in one of Pan American's experiencew
the force majeur did not pfotect us.

Q Wouldn't the operator be inclined from his own point

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%5.i182

of view to try to‘get the lessee to agree that they could put a

specific clause in the lease governing the subject matter of the

T el

- . application before us today, that if a well is overproduced at
- e the end of six monthst! balancing period and shut in, the lease
e would not be forfeited?.

A Yes, sir, that could protéct it. Let me say this,

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 9883.3971

certainly Pan American to my knowledge has not included any such
provision in any of their leases. It was always my understanding,
and I never urged that they do and I dontt know that anyone has,
because I always felt that in a case such as that wheré a lease
was in possible jeopardy, that you could get relief from the

Commission to produce a nominal amount of gas. That's where you

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

and I meet on that.

Q Yes, thatts true. Would you go along with me to the

ALBUQUERQUE, N, ™
PHONE 243.6691

effect that if they are both aware of the rule and they do not
put it to a lessor, make -some type of a contractual arrangement
L concerning it, that at least one of those parties is not too

interested in having it in there?

g
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A- No, sir, I'd rather think this, and since we are both
just kind of supposing, I wou}d rather suppose that they felt
like I‘did, both parties did, that they would have no tréuble
getting relief from the Commission.,

Q They would be inclined to put that in there if they

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

could get no relief from the Commission?

A - This has only been a recent development.

Q Would you go along with me that since the lessee’did
not want such a provision in his lease, in other words, that he

wanted the lease forfeited if the well was shut in, whether it

B e TN TR

AL

was shut in by the Commission or weather or something else,

isntt that a contractual right that he has, rather than a

BANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE: 983.3971

correlative right, is it not rather a contractual type qf”fight?

A | I see the approach you are taking. I don't”ihink
thatts any more of a contractual right than putting in the lease
it would be developed at a ten-acre density, because that is a
portior that is governed by the rules and regulation of the

Commission. You can get a contract to defeat the rules of the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

. ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

Commission. I see nothing sacrosanct about complete shut in.

PHONE 243.6691

The Commission could have, when they originally adopted the rule,
put in 500 MCF a month, a thousand MCF a month, it would have
o~ been just as valid.

Q If you found, Mr. Buell, if you would assume that




PAGE
L1

— theret's at least some type of a contractual right and maybe
we should say contract dash correlative right that is involved
between the two parties, thep is it really confiscation for’
the Commission to go ahead with this rule like it_is now?

A In my opinion it would be, yes, sir. When the Com-

FARMINGTON, N. ™M
PHONE 325-1182

mission could just as validly grant a maximum allowable of 500
‘MCF a month.

Q If you granted the 500 MCF a month, would you not be

confiscating the lessee's contractual right to have his lease
terminated for non-production which is in the lease?

A No, sir, I don't think so, Mr. Durrett, and I don't

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

think so for this reason: I don't think either parties contem-
plated, when they negotiated that contract they were not con-
sidering this type of non-production. This is the type of pro-
duction over and above the physical aspects of making a well and
producing the well., Some supreme body has interjected itself,
so-to-spgak, being the Commission.

M2, DURRETT: Thank you, Mr. Buell, I believe that's

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

all I have.

PHONE 243.6691

MR. PORTER: Governor Campbell.

BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

B _ Q Let?!s suppose a little more, suppose you have a well
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thatts affected in the way you have described and this well

has reached a late stage of deﬁletion and it is shut in and the
lease is cancelled because it has been shut in under the present
rule and the operator moves his equipment and maybe his pipe

and everything off the hole and it's not economical to drill a

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

new well for the remaining reserves, would this not cause waste,
physical waste?

A Yes, sir. In the situation you are describing with the.

reservoir at that stage of abandonment, it would probably cause
and result in physical waste. Some of the other wells in the
field would get some of the gas that this well would have got,

“but they wontt get as much as that well would have got.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity.

MR. VERITY: I have another question.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

Q You are aware of the fact that the primary term in In-

dian oil and gas leases is ten years?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

PHONE

243.6691

A Is what?

Q Ten years.

- A I would have assumed that, and now that you've told me
I know it.

Q Are you aware of the fact, or possibly the Commission

P

- 7
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will take judicial notice of the fact that Order 1670 is dated
November 20, 19607
"- A Yes, sir, I know that now.
- :z Q So that the leases that are a problem at the present tin
: - S i;i;:: with regard tc this temination, orvwhich will be a problem prior
; = a to 1970, were made prior to this oﬁer taking effect, is this
K g) correct?
= x A Yes, that's exactly right, and thatts the only type of
,. “: 5}1} ' lease that would be affected, because if you are still in the
e % primary term you have no problem.
, l j % ;g Q So actually we have no case where{ §w0~,pe0ple are
- % %g conﬁracting with regard to this order but rather we have two
: : ) people that contracted and now the Commission is making an
E : order that will affect their contract?
E A In that case you are exactly right, but my opinion is
S not restricted to those facts.
- g MR. VERITY: All right. That's all.
__ I’g E% _MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question? Mr.
R gg Uta.
<" RECROSS EXAMINATION
- BY MR, UTZ:
- Q Mr. Buell, I believe early in your testimony you did
_ state, did you not, that you were familiar with the switching
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operations of gas wells?
A No, sir, I stated that it's my understénding, I have
never switched a gas well. But it's my understanding that Pan

American, for all practicél purposes, Switches its own gas well.

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 2325-1182

- Q You are familiar with the procedures of switching gas
- wells? |

§ A No, sir, I am not.

i Q You are not?

= A I just know -~

Q  Would you have any opinion as to how easy a 500 MCF

rule would be to comply with? In other words, in your opinion is

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

there any danger of overproducing the 500 MCF?
A I woﬁld sa} no more danger than overproducing a thousand
MCF. Theré's always inherent danger that you wontt turn the
valve at precisely, youtd have to have one man reading and
‘calibrating the meter and the other at the wefiyhead to shut

her off.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, 'M,

Q There is more danger of overproducing 500 MCF than not

producing at all?

PMONE 243.689%1°

A Yes, sir, that's correct..
MR. PORTER: In other words, the 500 MCF rule would be
— more difficult for the operators to comply.with?

A As compared to complete shut in?
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MR, PORTER: Yes, sir.
A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: That'!s all I have.

A May I say this, I discussed this with Mr. Eaton and he

advises me that working in that range is not a hard range to work

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

in. You'll turn the valve on and a thousand will slip out before
you can shut her back off.

Q (By Mr. Utz) You dont't anticipate that a switcher will

turn a well on to get his 500 MCF some evening and go back the
next morning and be overproduced?
A I won't say it won't happen, because it probably will,

but I think it will be very insignificant, Mr. Utaz.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR, PORTER: Any further questions?
MR. DURRETT: May I ask one more question?
MR. PORTER: Yes.

BY MR. DURRETT: -

Q Assuming with me that the rule is issued ‘as proposed,

the 500 MCF rule, and at the end of a six months? balancing

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

period a well instead of being shut in would be shut in with a

PHONE 243.66931

500 MCF allowable, what would you propose to do if he overpro-
duced his 500 MCF, which we just discussed could happen very
— easily?

A Thatts right, it could happen, but
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so seldom and so insignificant that it will not really be a
problem for the Commission.

Q We should haversométhing to govern the fact that he
could overproduce again? In other words, overproduce the 500

MCF, should we not?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PMONE 32%.1182

A Are you thinking about overproduction in a sub-

stantial amount or just say 510 MCF?

Q I £hink’actually about any overproduction.

o A Just any?

- Q Yes.

" A It would seem to me that if the Commission had ex-
]

perience with an operator who under these conditions continued

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 9683.3971

to overproduce his 500 MCF, I think the rule should provide
that he would be completely shut in.

Q But we would have to almost make it part of the

that anyone that overproduced the 500 MCF would be shut in,
would he not, in order not to be discriminatory?

Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M.

Then are we not right back where we started from?

PHONE 243.6691

No, sir.

o O >

‘Except you overproduced the 500 MCF instead of a shut

A I think when you do that it becomes obvious that the
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FARMINGYON, N, M,
PHONE 325-.1182

SANTA ¥E, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

AL‘UQU:*QUS. N, M, .
PHONE 243.6691

operator is, either through absolute carelessness or through a |
predetermined effort, is going to overproduce his 500 MCF, I
wouldnt't have any sympathy at all  for him. I say_shut him in.

Q You don't think that the weather or any of the other
factors could influence that? |

A I think under these conditions and the provision that
you refer fo in the order, it would be incumbent on the operétor
to shut the well off.

Q Well, Kr. Buell, if he knows he's going to lose his
lease under the present rule, is it also not incumbent upon him
now to do the: same thing to protect his lease?

A Mr. Durrett, you are right, it is. But think for a
minute like an opérator thinks. You know, we all know that our
market demand for gas in New Mexico is not, is‘low to what we
would like it to be. Think how hard it would be on an opérator
to say in the face of a demand for gas ™No, you will overproduée»
my well, dontt take that gas.™ An operator is going to say
nTake it"™, because there's a demand, pedﬁié night be cold aﬁd hetd
going to éay "Take my gas™, and he's going to overproduce my well.

Q You dontt think he would do that if he had a 500 MCF
instead of no allowable?

A "No, sir, I dontt think he would. Now, I may be putting

too much faith in my fellow man, but I dontt think so.
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 963.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

MR. PORTER: Do you think this would be the place
where the line might be drawn that the operator might see to the
‘operation of his own well rather than the allocation to the
pipeline?

A I am sure you are right.

MR. PORTER: When it comes to the 500 MCF, he might be
producing that himself?

A You mightube right. We cannot use the excuse that
somebody else is overproducing our wells because if we have done
'it, we have done it. If we have done it, it's because we are
gas producers and we want to sell our gas.

BY MR. ARNOLD:

Q You would anticipate’that this 500 MCF which is as-
signed would certainly be taken into account_in the final
balancing of an allowable on a well anyway, wouldn't you? It
isntt actually additional allowables that theytre asking for,
itts meréiy flexibiiity in balance?

A Yes, sir, If I understand your question. Say this
well's allowable for this partiéular month was 2000 MCF and he
produces his 500 MCF maximum, then he would only make up 1500
MCF of his overproduction.

Q So nobody is actually asking for additional allowable?

A No, sir, it's just asking for the authority to precduce
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N, M, -

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE L9

PHONE 983.3971

a small portion 6f yéur allowable while you are making up over=-
production. |

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question? Mr.
Buell, you may be excused,

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity, does that conclude your
testimony? -

MR, VERITY: That concludes my testimony, Your Honor.

MR. PORTER: I dont't know if we took formal aétion on
vour exhibit.

MR, VERITY: 7T believe you admitted them.

MR. PORTER: The exhibits will become a part of the
record. Does anyone have anything further,wény testimony they
want to offer in this case? Mr. Howell.

MR. HOWELL: . Ben Howell, E1 Paso Natural Gas Company.
Yes, we would like to make a statement in support of the appli-
cation and in that connection I would like to state to the Com~
mission that this matter that is raised by Southern Union is a
matter of real concern to lessees. There is a case in Texas in
which the ope?ators shut in his well in the Sprayberry Field
pursuant to an qrder of the Commission. Later in a case in
which this operator was not even a party, the Supreme Court of

Texas determined that the shut in order was beyond the
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FARMINGTON, N, M,

, Inc.

SANTA PE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

REPORTING SERVICE

DEARNLE Y-MEIER

PHONE 32%.11

exas Railroad Commission, whereupon this
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325%5.-1182

BANTA FE, N. M,
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I hope that the law is going to be that some day, nevertheless
I haventt been abie to find a decision that held that yet where
some court has agreed with that.

So that it is a matter of serious concern to the operators
and it is a matter in which I believe the Commission clearly has
jurisdiction because ‘as Mr. Buell pointed out, the Commission has
the jurisdiction in protection bf correlative rights to order an
overproduced well shut in. Well, it certainly has the juris-
diction to ordef less than a complete shut in if it so desires. .
Furthermore, there is the clear statutory grant of the power
whigh the Commission has to make orders to prevent the prema-
ture abandonment of wells, and as Governor Campbell brought out, it
could very easily result in prematupe abandonment of a well if
‘the order sﬁould in any case be held invalid, and no one else woul
be willing to go in and drill that‘acreage.

Now, we feel we wish to support the application. However,
we feel this, that there should be at least a form of administra-
tive action so that one would have a record of having o?tained
permission to produce the well during the period. Otherwise
we fear that an operator might f;ée it that if he shut his well
in to try to keep from overproducing it, that since he might
under a general authority to produce not to exceed 500 MCF,

might imperil his lease by having failed during that month to
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produce anything cn it even ﬁhough it was shut in and he was
trying to balance before it was necessary for the Commission teo
issue an order, so we feel that it would be desirable to have
some type of record granting that permission to the individual

operator, and we think an administrative procedure without the

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

necessity of notice and hearing would be a proper way to handle
it, so please count us as supporting Southern Unionts position
in this matter, /

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statement to make?
Mr. Buell.

MR, BUELL: Pan American Petroleum Corporation supports

the rule.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR, PORTER: Mr. Anderson.

MR. AHDERSON: John Andérson,’Geological Survey,
Roswell, New Mexico. This matter first became apparent to us, ohf
several years ago when we received a letter from E1 Paso Natural

Gas Company asking us in our opinion whether an Indian tribal

lease or allotted land lease in its extended term by reason of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

production would expire if the well was shut in for proration

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

purposes.
- As I recall, our reply was something like this, that the
Survey didnt't believe that the lease would expire, but we were

not the ones who made the final decision as to whether it expired
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or not, that decision is in the Bureau of indian Affairs, and
the tribe in the case of a tribal lease, For that reason we
suggested that a lessee take the precaution of producing a small
amount of oil or gas each month, we put it on a monthly Sasis

because that is the reporting period, so that no question would

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

arise that might result in the termination of a lease.

We referred the inquiry to the Gallup area office, the
Bureau of Indian Affairs, which has jurisdicti&n over the
various Indian tribes and reservations in northern New Mexico,
in fact, all of4ﬁew Mexico; with a request that the area |
director reply to the Question. The area directorts answer was

quite similar to ours.

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983:3971

Now, in Northwestern New Mexico we have three Indian

reservations on which there are producing oil and gas wells, the

Navajo Reservation, the Ute Mountain Reservation and the
Jicarilla Reservationj; all of them have gas wells and a lot of
these are in their extended term because of production or some

of them shortly will be in their extended term. As far as the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERCUE, N, M.

Indian tribes are concerned, I think some of you are probably a-

PHONE 243.6691

ware that'certain responsible men for the Navajo tribe make the
assertion that the reservation isntt even in New Mexico. The

- Southern Ute tribe is in Colorado, but in their communitization

they put in a clause that simply because they go along with the
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spacing set by the Colorado 0il and Gas Commission, that
accepting that spacing is not an admission by the Southern Ute
ﬁribe that the Colorado Commission has now, ever did have or
ever wiil have any jurisdiction over the lands of the Southern

Ute Indians. The Jicarillas so far have been silent.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

We did have a case of a gas well on a Navajo Reservation

here within the last year or two where the lease went into its

extended term and the well was produced through a temporary line
for a period of, oh, six or eight months. During a portion of
this time the well produced only about ten dollars of gas a

month, The Navajo tribe contested the fact that we and the

BANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

Indian Bureau believed that the lease was continued by pro-
duction ih paying quantities and went_so‘far as to aﬁpeal to the
Secreﬁary from the decision of the Superintendent that the lease
was still éitended. Then they withdrew their appeal and every-
thing seems to be peaceful,

In any event, we believe that if it is possible under the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

laws and regulationsthat the Commission might operate under, that

they could give this relief to the operators of Indian leases

PHONE 243.6691

that are in their extended term, that it certainly would be
helpful to the lessees of these leases, and also make it quite
- certain that our lessees would not be faced with possible suits

to cancel leases because wells were shut in by the Commission for
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overproduction.
| MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Anderson., Mr. Durrett, do
you have some correspondence? |
| MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a letter from Texaco I
would like to read into the record. /This letter was receivéd oz
February‘ll. It reads as follows: ™"Dear Sirs: This letter is in]
regard to Case Number 2694-De Novo to be heard February 1k,
1963 at Santa Fe. Texaco is a leasehold owner and has six éém-
pleted gas ﬁells in the Basin Dakota Pool., It is Texaco's
opinion that leasehold estate could be-jeopaﬁdizéd if a producing
well is shut iﬁ completely, without any ﬁroduction, for extended
periods. Fof this reason Texaco concurs with and supports
Southern Union Production Company's application, Cése No.
269L4~De Novo." That letter is signed by Mr. J. Fe. N~e-i=l-l,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Swanson.

MR. SWANSON: Kenneth Swanson, Aztec 0il and Gaé. Mr.
Anderson may have been referring to a situation that involved
Aztec. We had a similar attack in a Navajo lease of ours made
by the tribe. The questicn of restricted production because of
overproduced status, it was ndt in that case. However, it was
attacked on several grounds, including non-commercial production
or interrupted production, and we were satisfied that the tribe

A

probébly felt any interrupted production past the term did

"

s
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satisfy the lease, WVe wére able to satisfy them that those
allegations were not facts in this “case.

We would like to go on record as supporting this applicationg
We feel that it $ppliesfnot only to Indian acreage. My under-

standing of the federal regulation, no lease may be terminated

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

&
R if it's in a producible status provided it is put on production
- Eg after a specified time after notice to that effect is given.
Lol ~ )
. EE I believe this is a ninety-day period. -
o = It occurs to me that it could arise that a well would
: o'
- ég still be overproduced and it would be impossible for the
i ~ ) )
H g; ig operator to place it back on production as requested by the
MO sE "
iy Es <u regulations. We feel, of course, that if this protection is
| 2 :
f: e e extended to Indian and federal leases, it should apply as well
R
i E‘ to fee leases,
L = ,
. :E MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Swanson., Mr. Anderson.
Y ,
= Eg MR. ANDERSON: I would like to add to my statement,
O | -
-~ Eé The Bureau of Indian Affairs is now considering legislation to
. EE ié enable tribal leases to be extended past their fixed term where
A= o
. gi production in paying quantities has been obtained but is not being
- gg
i marketed because of lack of a market for it. . At the same time,
e in connection with some of the other matters that were

brought up as to why certain things were not in the Indian leases,

we have recently recommended to the Bureau of Indian Affairs that

o~
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be something that's automatic or something that the affected

for several months, we have this problem, we cantt strike an

it amend its lease terms and regulations to the effcct that no
lease will expire whether it is shut in in its extended term
for proration, whether the Bureau will put that in the reguia-
tion or leases or hoﬁ I dont't know, but I see no reason why they
shouldn't; I think it would be a very good addition to them.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have any comment on this case?
Mr. Verity, I had a question of you before you get into your
statement, .

MR, VERITY: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: In the event that the Commission saw fit

to grant your application, is it your recommendation that this

operator would have to apply to the Commission for, say_in the
form of a letﬁer?

~ MR.' VERITY: No, sir. This is the first point ﬁhat 1
meant to take up. From the standpoint of our application, we

have suggested 500 MCF a month., After living with this matter

average because an average is not the problem that will be

encountered. We must have a situation so that any particular
lease will have a sufficient monthly allowable ﬁhat will give somd
pajwor paying quantities over and above the cost of operating

that lease.
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Now, the Basin-Dakota wells cost more to produce, as you
probably noticed from this testimony, than do the Pictured
: | Cliffs wells, and this was undoubtedly in Mr. Utz' mind with his
questions. We feel that the proper way for this matter to be

handled, and which I feel will answer this question, also, is

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

that the Commission enter an order which sets up an administra-

tive procedure that would call for an affidavit from the

particular operator who has the Navajo lease that has been
overproduced and is faciné a complete shut in. That he file an
affidavit as to the amount of gas that must be produced in order
to preserve that, not to exceed 500 MCF, and that then the

Commission allow your Aztec office to grant a letter that per-

SANTA FE. N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

mits this amount of production on that lease which would be some-
thing in excess of the amount to put‘it in paying quantities not
to exceed 500 MCF per month.,

MR. PORTER: That aﬁsyers my question.

MR. VERITY: We do think that it is necessary, because

sometimes this just comes to light toward the end of the month,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

that this can be granted at the local office or at the district

PHONE 243.6691

office in Aztec.
(e ' Very briefly, Your Honor, and the Comﬁission, I would like
permission to file a brief with regard to this matter. We think

that the interest that is svidenced and the fact that therets no
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opposition to this and that the industry is becoming more and

‘more aware of the fact that we have this problem, that it is one
of magnitude, and I would like to more or less make my statement
in that brief, but we feel that the Commission must at all times

be aware of the fact that its authority does base itself on

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.11B2

police power, and this is a power that the courts have uniformly

and universally held must be exercised with discretion, and in
this instance we think that the discretion is that there must be
some minimum relief that will not adversely affect these lessees?®
correlative rights.

MR. PORTER: How long would you like, how long a

period of time to file your brief?

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR, VERITY: Ten days or two weeks. Ten days would be

all right,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I would like to ask Mr. Verity
another question, I'm not clear on exactly what's being sought
here. Are you seeking a general amendment to the shut in proe

visions of the gas prorationing rule which would have the effect

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

of abrogating them or are you seeking limited authority just on

ACBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.669)

the Navajo leases because those are the lessors that pressure
the most, or what?
MR, VERITY: Our critical situation at this time, or

the one that is impendingly critical, are the Navajo leases.
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proper and we would join in urging the Commission in solving the
entire problem at one time.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Verity, the Commission will allow

you bto March lst to file a brief. That will give you approxi-

mately two weekSe

FARMINGTON N, ™
PHONE 32%.1182

Does anyone else have a statement or anything else to say

, Inc.

concerning this case? If not, the case will be taken under

advisemente. Wetre going to have a short recess after which

wetll take up Ccase 250k.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

DEARNLEY-

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
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~ STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

: ) ' ) ss

e COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico is a

true and correct reécord to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my’hand and notarial seal

this 20th day of February, 1963.

BANTA FE, N. M,

PHONE 9£83.3971

Notary Public-Court Repdrter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691




GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
BHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISBIONER STATE OEOLODQIST
< E 8 JOHNNY WALKER A L. PORTER, JR
: MEMBER SICRETARY - DIRECTOR
March 11, 1963
'l/ Mr. Geoxge Verity »

Verity, Burr & Cooley Res Case No. 2694
Attornsys at Law o . R=2404-A
152 Petroleun Center Building rder Ho
Parmington, New Mexico Applicant:
Scuthern Union Production Co.
Bnclosed herewith are two copies of the abon-mm
Commigsion order recently entered in the subject case.
;

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

11-‘/ ' Ji
Carbon occpy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC __x <

Artesia OCC
4 x — "
‘ . omEEm “ Mr. Guy Buell : Mr. J. P. Neill, Texaco, Inc. .
: ‘ . —Ben Howell
'jlf‘ oo : //
B Kenneth Swanson
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PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT ﬁ P. 0. BOX 2100
DENVER DIVISION DENVER 1, COLORADO

1. F. NEILL, ASSISTANT DIVISION MANAGER

Pebruary 7, 1963

CASE NUMBER 2694-DE NOVO
“NEW MEXICO OIL AND GAS

; ¢ CONSERVATION COMMISSION
HEARING FEBRUARY 14, 1963

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.

Mew Mexico 01l and Gas -
conservation Commission
State Land Office Bullding

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

' This letter is in regard to Case Number 2694-De
Novo to be heard February 14, 1963 at Santa Fe. Texaco
: ~1s a leasehold owner and has six completed gas wells in
: \the Basin Dakota Pool. It is Texaco's opinion that lease-
g ““hold eatate could be Jeopardized if a producing well is
7 shut in completely, without any production, for extended
5 periods. Por thils reason Texaco concurs with and supports
Southern Union Production Company's application, Case No.
2694-De Novo.

Very truly yours,

YarA

« F, Rei’l

JTT-WH
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - THURSDAY - FEBRUARY 14, 1963

. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWAELE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for March, 1963.

- (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
'~ March, 1963, from ten prorated pools in Lea and Eddy
Counties, New Mexico, also consideration of the
allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New
S Mexico, for March, 1963.

UL
T
e

CASE 2694: {De Novo)

Application of Southern Union Production Company for an
amendment to the Northwest New Mexico Gas Proration Rules
and Rejulations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an amendment to Order No. R-1670 ‘as amended by Order No.
R-2086, Rules and Regulations for prorated gas pools, San
Juan, Rio Arriba, McKinley and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
to permit wells ordered shut-in for extended periods to

make up accumulated overproduction to produce not more than
‘500 MCF each month during such shut-in. Upon application

of Southern Union Production Company, this case will be
heard de novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 2504: - {(Rehearing -~ Continued from December 19, 1962)

Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas Inc., for an amendment
of Order No. R~1670-~C, changing the allocation formula for
the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico. Applicant seeks an amendment of Order -
No. R-1670-7 to establish an allocation formula based 60% ,
. on acreage and 40% on acreage times deliverability. The .. .
Commission will hear opening statements and under the pro-
visions of Rule 1214, and Rule 1215, may refer the presen-
tation of evidence concerning recoverabkle reserves in the
Basin~Dakota Gas Pool to Daniel S. Nutter, duly appointed
examiner, or A. L. Porter, Jr., alternate examiner. The
Commission would then hear all closing arguments.

CASE 2753: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order renaming, creating, abolishing and extending certain
pools in Lea, Eddy, and Chaves Counties, New México.
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(a) Rename the Vacuum-Abo Pool, classified as an oil pool
for Abo production, to the Vacuum-Abo Reef- Pool with the
vertical limits of said pool changed from the entire 2Abo
formation to the Abo Reef formation and the horizontal 1limits
the same. This change is necessary to correct for geologic,
nomenclature.

(b) Create a new o0il pool for Bone Spfing' production,
designated as the Greenwood-Bone Spring . Pool, and described
as: . , !*A*
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 12: NE/4

(c) Create a new oil pool for Strawn production, designated
- as the Greenwood-Strawn Pool, and described'as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EASTL NMPM
Sectzon 12: NE/4

(4} Create a new oil pool for Glorieta production, desig-

. nated as the Vacuum-Glorieta Pool, comprising the SE/4 of
Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, with the
vertical limits thereof described as belng from the top of
the Glorieta as depicted at 5840 feet on the: log of Socony
Mobil 0il Company's State Bridges Well No. 95, located in
Unit P of said Section 26, to a point 275. feet above the
Blinebry marker found at 6510 feet on said 100.

(e) Create a new oil pool for Blinebry production, desig-
nated as the Vacuum-Blinebry Pool, comprising the SE/4 of
Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, with the
vertical limits thereof described as being from 275 feet
above the Blinebry marker at 6510 feet on the above described
log to the top of the Tubb formatioa at 7238 feet on said
log.

(f) Create a new ocil pool for Abo productiéﬁ, designated
as the North Vacuum-Abo Pool, with vertical limits defined
as the Abo formation, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SE/4
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(9)

Create a new oil pool for Wolfcamp production, designated

as the vVacuum-Wolfcamp Pool, with vertical limits defined as
the Wolframp formation, and described as:

(h)

(1)

(3)

(k)

(1)

(m)

{n)

{o)

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SE/4

Abolish the South Benson-Yates Pool, described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: E/2
Section 24: SW/4, SW/4 NW/4 and W/2 SE/4

Abolish the Hackﬁerry—Yates Pool, described as:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: SE/4 and S/2 NE/4

Extend the Bishop Canyon~San Andres Pool, to include: .

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: sw/4

Extend the Corral Canyon—Delaware_Podi; to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 8: SE/4 and E/2 NE/4
Section 9: SW/4 "

Extend the Double X-Delaware Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 11l: N/2

Extend the Drinkard Pool to inclhde:

' TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Section 17: N/2 NW/4
Extend the Fowler-Paddock Gas Pool, to include:
TOWNSHIP 24'SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM

Section 15: Sw/4
Section 23: W/2

-Extend the North Backberry-Yates Pool, to include:

s
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(p)

(q)

(r)

(s)

(t)

(u)

(v)

(w)

TONNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE au EAST, NMPM

Section 23: E/2

Section 24: W/2 and SE/4
Section 25: N/2 NR/4
Section 36: E/2

Extend the North Justis-Waddell Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Section 36: SW/4

Sy

Extend the Lusk-Strawn Pool, Eo in&fﬁde:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

Section 20: SE/4
Section 30: NE/4

Extend the Monument-Tubb Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Section 16: NE/4
Extend the Paddock Pool, to include:
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST NMPM

Section 19: S/2 NW/4
Section 21: S/2 SE/4

Extend the Pearl-Queen Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM

Section 23: SE/4
Extend *he Red Lake Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 31: SE/4
Extend the Round Tank-San Andres Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM

Section 30: NE/4 and Sw/4
Extend the South Tonto-Yates Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM

Section 24: SE/4 SE/4
Section 25: E/2 NE/4
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(x)

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature.case calling for an
order extending existing pools in Rio Arriba,: Sandoval, and
San Juan Counties, New Mexico.

{a)

(b)

(c)

Extend the Weir-Blinebry Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 20

Section 16:

Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 23 NORTH, FANGE

Section 1:
Section 6:
Section 7:
Section 13:

TOWNSHIP 23 ]

SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

E/2 NE/4

w/2

W/2

N/ 4
wW/2

Section 12:

TOWNSEIP 24

NE/4

Section 31:

Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26

NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST

CW/2

Section 5:

TOWNSHIP 295

NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

SE/4

NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM

Section 17:
Section 18:

Extend the Otero-Chacra Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25

NW/4
NE/4

NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

Section 5:
Section 6:
Section 8:
Section 9:
Section 10:
Section 14:
Section 15:
Section-22:
Section 23:

TOWNSHIP 26

All
E/2
All
w/2
sw/4
SWw/4
SE/4
NE/4
NW/4

'NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

Section 31:

E/2

‘S"I."~ QMPM

NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

'J M
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(d)

(e)

(£)

(9)

(1)

Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Poolnto include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: W/2

TONNSHIP ‘27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WESTL,NNPM
Section 14: s/2 : L
Section 24: All

Extend the Flora Vista-Mesaverde Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTHl RANGE 12 WEST,.N&EQ
Section 21: WwW/2 :

Extend the Boulder-Mancos 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST NMPM
Section 26: E/2 SwW/4

Extend the Devils Fork-Gallup Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 16: E/2 SW/4 & SE/4

"~ Extend the Escrifp—Gallup‘Oil Pool. to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH; RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

gectlon 36: N/2 Nw/4

Extend the South Blanco—Tocito Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST NMPM
Section 4: All




Ben. L. VERITY
JDEL B. BURR, JR.
WmnM, J. CooLEY

NORMAN S. THAYER
RAY B. JoNES

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith is original and two copies of Application for De Novo
Hearing in the captioned matter. .

Will you please file such application and grant de novo hearing therein
in accord with the provision of Rule 1220.

Yours very truly,

1’1‘4
VERITY, B & E’:NU'L:QCEO
ERITY, IJ%R OoL ¢
ATTORNEYS AND cggp{‘%v:ns‘ AT LAwW c

SUITE 152 PeEvRDLEUM CENTER 1LDS,
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXiCO

8,'2
January 9, 1963 ¢

‘TelEPHONE 325-1702

Re: Case No. 2694 Order No. R-2404 -
Application of Southern Union
Production Company for amendment
to the Northwestern New Mexico ~
gas proration rules and regulations.




(AN GFFICE 0CC
BEFORE THE OIL CL'SERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF N MRIGQ w1 5128

IN THE MATTER OF:

THE APPLICATION 'OF SOUTHERN )

UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY FOR AN

AMENDMENT .TO. THE NORTHWESTERN ) CASE NO. 2694
NEW MEXICO.GAS. PRORATION RULES

AND REGULATIONS - )

APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

Comes now the applicant, SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY, and
requests that it be granted de noio"hearihg with.reéérd to the
captioned application, and in support thereof alleges as follows.

1. That its application for amendment to the rules Aud regula-
tions adopted in Order No. R-1670 (May 20, 1960) and.Amendqtory Order
No. R-2086 (October 13, 1961) for prorated gas pools in Northu**+e*n
New Mexico filed herein was heard on November 8, 1962, before Daniel
S. Nﬁtter, Examiner, agd that suéh application was by Order No; R-
2404, issued on the 31st day of December, 1562,'denied.

2. That by the aforesaid orders the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission adopted rules and regulatlons for pr:rated gas pools in
Northwestern New Mexlco 'which requlre in ceL\aQn instances that wells
be shut-in for extended periods to effect a ba:én01ng of Accumulated
production in excess of previously assigned allowables.

3. That o0il &and gas leaseé in Northwestern New Mexico which
" cover Indian lands are issued on Bureau of Indian Affairs lease forms
which Specify é term externding | |

“"for the term of 10 years from and after the approval
‘hereof by the Secretary of the Interlor and as much
longer thereafter as oil and/or gas is produced in
paying quantities from said land.”

‘and that the Department ofvthe Interior has announced that in its
opinion any léase which is shut;in for non-production of o0il or gas
for a period extended for one or more calendar months after the

expiration of the primary term, will expire.

o1~
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4, That the above mentioned Commission Order No. R-1670, as

amended b& Order No. R-2086, if enforced so as to prohibit production

from a lease issued on Indian lands in Northwestern New Mexico for a
period of one month or'more would, according to the contention of

the lessor and the United States Depariment of the Interior, terminate
such lease. That such orders, ifbthey reqguire that-production be
shut-in so as/to terminate an oil and gas lease, are unlawful and
unconstitutional as depriving the various lessees of their property
without due process of law. That this would adversely affect the
applicant’s correlative righté, and in fact if Sﬁch orders were
enforced in such instances would completely confiscate and destréy
applicant’s correlatiye rights.

5. That the Order of the Commission denying the application in
this matter was improper, and that its finding to the effect that
applicant failed to establish that approval of the subject application
wasﬂnecessary in order to protect its correlative rights, was
incorrect, and that it is absolutely essential to the protection of
applicant’s correlative rights that the Commission enter an order
amending Order No. R-1670, as amended by Order No. R-2086, so as
to permit that leases on Indian lands, or on pooled units composed
in part of Indian leases,.which would, under existing rules, be shut-
in for accuﬁulated overproduction, be assigned a minimum allowable
rate of production of 500 M.C.F. for each month duringbperiods
necessary to effect a balancekof prior overproduction.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that it be granted a de novo he&ring
with regatd to this application;.that due notice thereof be given in
accord with the laws of the State of New Mexico and the rules of this
Commission; that from the evidence to be adduced at such de nove
hearing this Commission enter its order amending Order No. R-1670,

as amended by Order No. R-2086, and assigning a minimum allowable



ke ' rate of production of 500 M.C.F. for any leases on Indian lands, or
| pooled units composed in part of Indian leases, which would, under
existing rules, ke shut-in for accumulated overproduction for a
period of one month or more in order to effect a balance of prior

overproduction; and make any other and further provisions as may be

necessary in order to protect the correlative rights of the appiicant

and other produéers affected.

VERITY, BURR & COOLEY
Attorneys for Applicant

152 Petroleum Center Building
Farmington, New Mexico




SUMMIT #3=-B
FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFFS POUL
SQC.ZO, T‘fpo 29-N, Rge. .LL-W
San Juan County, New Mexico
Production S00 HCF

Price of Gas - Ll1¢ per MCF

Gross Income 500 MOF @ 11¢ $ 5,00
less Federal Royalty 12-1/2 percent 6.875
§ 148.125
* Ba(;l.ance After Federal Royalty B h8.125
’.('Less Following Taxes Calculated oh 7/8 Gross Income)

| Conservation Tax .001l; percent 067375
School Tax .02 percent 9625
Severence ‘fax .025 percent 1.203125
County & School District Tax .02l percé.nt | -~ 1,155
$ LL.737
l Balance After Federal Hoyalty & Taxes $ uh 737
Less Operating Expense -~ Honthly Average $ 12,70

Net Income B 32,04

BEFYRE THE
CIL CONS-AVATION COMMISSION

SARTA JE, HEW MEXICO
* %&Z_ . EXRBIT Ng,
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BLANCD. ESA VARDE POOL
: ' Sec. 18, Twp. 31-N, Rge. 8-W
San Juan County, New lMexico
Production 500 MCF '
Price of Gas - 13¢ per MCF _ _
) Gross Income - 500 ¥CF @ 13¢ | v_ $ 65,00
Less Federal Royalty -12-1/'2 percent 8,125
| $ 56.875
Balance after Federai Royalty = $ 56.875
(Less Following Taxes Calculated on 7/8 of Gross Income)
4 Conservation Tax .001l4 percent . .07éééS
, | School Tax .02 percent ‘ 1.1375
" V Servence Tax ’ .025 ‘pel'-':cent. » 1.421875
County & School District Tax .02l percent . 1. 365
' $ 52.871
Balance After Federal Royaity & Taxes : $ 52.871
x Less Operating Expense - Monthly Averags 3 23.03
: Net Income , . $ 29.84 e

i M ssion
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ZACHRY # 19
Basin Dakota Poo)
Sec. 12, Twp, 28 N, Rge., 10 W,
San Juan County, iNew Hexico

Production 500 MCF
Price of Gas - 13¢ per MCF

Gross Tncome 500 LGF @ 134 5 65400
Less Federal Royalty 12<1/2 percent -8.,125
. . ' % 56.875

Baiance After Federa Royalty ' % 56.875

. (Less Following Texes Calculated on 7/8 or Gross Income)

Conservation Tax +00lk percent % 079625
} ' School Tax .02 Percent 1l.1375
§ Severence Tax © 025  percent 1.421875
; - ‘ '
% ‘. County and Schooy District Tax <02k percent 1.365
; " 552,871
? Balance After Federay Royalty and Taxes - $52.871
: Less Opéréting Expense - Monthly Average 30.91
, —_—2edd
$21.961

Net Income : $21,96




